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SENATOR WALTER H. JONES (THE CHAIRMAN: We are now ready

to proceed with the hearing.

Chester lommetti has taken the witness stand. He has
already been sworn. I have been adviéed informally by his
counsel, Mr. Kiefer, that he desires to make a preliminary
statement. If the statement has relevancy and materiality to
anything he testified to on Monday last, the Commitiee is willing
to entertain the statement - if it's within reasonable bounds.

MR. ALFRED W. KIEFER: I have discussed the matter with
my client, Mr. Jones, and I have advised him that it is both
relevant and material, and I have advised him, since he has
stated to me that bgcause of the length of the hearing on
Monday that he was quite tired toward the end of the hearing
and that he may not have understood certain questions accurately
and he may not have answered properly, and he would like to
clarify those questions and answers at this time,

SENATOR JONES: We will listen to the witness,. Do

. you have a statement to make?

CHESTER IOMMETTI, having been previously
sworn, testified as follows:

I believe you asked me the license plate number and at
the time I believe I told you that I didn't recall this here
number, and now I know whose number it is; The license plate
number of that car happens to be my brother Pompeo's license
number,

BY SENATOR JONES: Is that your statement? A No,
theret!'s more.

Q Go ahead. A And you asked me if I ever met,

I believe it was Vincent Ippolito - or one of the Ippolitos -




in a diner. I don't recall my answer to that question but I

did meet him,‘but Aot in a diner.

Q What else? A I met Vincent in Teaneck; I think
it was on Teaneck Rosad.

Q Go ahead. You met him in Teaneck on Teaneck Road.
A And I had about a ten-minute discussion with him.

Q Yes., What else? A Well, you want to know what
the discussion was aboutf- ;

Q I haven't asked’you anything. I haven't asked you a
question. This hearing begins with é statement“by you, so I
want to know what your statement is. A Well, when you
asked me that question, I don't quite remember whether I ever
met him in a diner before or brior to that; I probably saw him

before. I do know that that license plate number, when 1 saw

it on my brother's car, it reminded me that I did see him.

Q Is that>your statement? A Well, that was the
same evening that I met them laier;

Q Is that your statement? A Well, ihere's one
other statement. |

Q All right. Let's have your last statement. f
A 1 quoted myself as being 33; I'm 34 years' old. |

Q You have no other statemént to make? A The date
of my father's death was 1955,

Q Any other statement? A Well, whatever answer I
gave to you prior on Monday, 1 want to make it clear that I
did speak to this person Vincent twice that same evening.

Q Is that your last and final statement now? A I
think so.

Q Well, you've had since Monday to determine what

2.
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statements you wanted to make, Now if that's your last and

final statement, we are going to proceed wiih the hearing,

but I want to be completely fair to you and try to give you

an opportunity, with the aid of your counsel, and I don't

want you to feel cut off. Now if you've got anything more to
say, say it. If not, werll proceed. - A Well, there

were quite a few questioﬁs and I was on the stand quite a while,
Yesterday I was trying to think of everything you asked me and
I'm trying to clarify some of the things that I said I didn't
rémember that I remember now.

Q And you've done that by this statement. 1Is that right?
A I believe sé.

Q 0O.K. So we can now proceed and the record, so far as
you're concerned,Astands corrected to the extent of your
staiement, and we can now proceed on the theory that all your
other answers stand. That?ts right? A I assume so.

Q 0.K. Now I want fo take ﬁp with you one or two other’
subject matters: This Hoboken contract from '36 to '39 was
turned over by you to Rotonda Bros., who compietely aischarged
the obligations of that contract for a price that you paid. 1In
what other towns did you do the same thing as you did there?

A Pardon me, Senator. 1 think you said '36 to '39,

Q I meant 156 to '59. Now, in what other towns did
you do the same tﬁing? A I want to clarify that we did
not turn over this whdle job, the Hoboken job, that is.

Q You didn't turn it over? A No, sir,

Q What are.you saying you did? A May I read
this? (Referring to paper.) |

Q No, we want you to testify, not to read.

3




A (Reading) "“There has never been any assignment--"

Q No, no. We want you to testify. Never mind reading
anything. If that will help you testify, that's all right,
but I don't want any prepared statements here.- I am asking
you a queétion. All I want to know is, where did you turn
over a jéb other than Hoboken to any other contractor after
the bid was awarded to you? A Can 1 first clarify this
Hoboken- I'd like to clar{fy that first.

Q Well, now, you've testified as to Hoboken, haven't you?
And you just said a few minutes ago that you were standing on
your statement as made except as clarified. A I never said
that we sub-let or assigned anything. That was your statement;
you kept saying that. 1 said, no.

Q You said no, huh? A If 1 remember correctly.

I dontt ever remember saying we did assign or sub-let.

é Well, now, 1 don't want to get into Hoboken for the
time being. The record siands on that. I want to get to what
other towns you let out work to that was given to you by bid.

A Are you withdrawing your statement as to Hoboken?

Q I'm not withdrawing anything. I'm asking you what
towns did you turn over jobs to other contractors after they
had been let to you by bid by a municipality. That's simple.
A We never turned over any joﬁ completely to anyone,
including Hoboken. | |

Q You never did. A That 1 can remember.

Q That you can remember - you add that to the statement

as well. Is that right? A Yes, there is one,
Q Now you remember one? A Yes, sir.
Q All right. Which one is it? A Union.

.



Q Union what? A Union, New Jersey. Township of

Union.

Q There is one - Township of Union in New Jersey. You» 

bid that jqb? Iommetti & Sons, the partnership or the corpor-
ation? A' Partnership.

~Q And when was the contract let to? A 1 think it
was January 1, 1955,

Q For how long? A I think it was a two-year
cont ract.

Q Two-year contract. How much did you get the bid for,
for the two years in question? A I dont't reéall'exactly
the amount.

Q Well, how much can you recall? If not exactly,
approximately. A Approximately about $218,000.

Q $218,000 a year? A No, two years.

Q . .Two years. Apﬁroximately $109,000 a year, is that
right? A Yes. |

Q .And whom did you turn the contract over to?

A Peter Roselle & Sons.

Q Who was Peter Roselle & Sons? A That'!s an East
Orange contractor. | 4

Q And is that the outfit that Cush is the President
of, or the leading spirit? A Well, hets affiliated
with it. VI don't know if'he's President of not.

Q " So thai Peter Roselie & Sons and Cush Roselle
represent a company and person that had joint objectives; is
that right? A Will you repeat that, sir?

Q I'1l withdraw it. Now, did you have any conversa-

tions with Cush Roselle in connection with that Jjob?
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A Which job?

Q The Union job. A I dont't recall any.

Q You don't recall any conversaiions with Cush Roselle
at all? A l'might have'spoken to him. 1 speak to him all
the time.

Q Did you talk to him about the job before bidding?

A Before bidding this contract? _

Q Yes. A No, I didn't talk to him.

Q You didn't. Did Pompeo or Tony, as far as you know?
A As far as 1 kﬁow, I doubt it. '

Q You doubt it. Now, did you talk to Cush Roselle
after the job was let? A I assume 1 did.

Q What? A I might have. I assume I did.

Q Did you talk to him about doing the job? A I don't
recall.

Q You don't recall. What about Pompeo and Tony?

A I wouldn't kﬁow.

Q You—don't know. A I don't know. I don't know
if they did or they didn't.

Q 'What did you pay Roselle for doing the Union job
for you? A 1 don't know the exact amount,

Q Do you have yéur books here in connection with that
job? A Yes, sir.

Q O.K. Counsel can submit them at recess time and
we'll check the amounts. Now, when you say you turned that
over, how did you turn that over? In an agreement with
Roselle, with Cush? A It wés an assignment with the
consent of the municipality.

Q And that was in nineteen fifty what? A I think
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with you here today? A I don't think so.

that was 1956,

Q So you then were acquainted with the procedure and
the contract documents which called for consent of the
municipality in cases of assignment and sub-letting, is that
right? A I don't know if it ever was-- Say that
again. Will you repéat fhat question?

Q Well, in 1956 you were acquainted with the procedure
in connection with assignment of contract and the requirement
for the consent of the municipality, werent't you? A I don't
know. .

Q You don't know? A I don't know. |

Q But you<are sufe that this is the only time you
ever turned over a contract to someone else that bid the
contract against you? A As far as I can recall.

Q As far as ydu can recali.~ Now, did you have any
relationship to the Union job after you assigned it? Were
you responéible under the contract terms? A 1 doﬁ't know.

Q You don't know. Do you have a copy of that»contract

Q Well, I'm going to ask you to produce it. Will
you see to it tﬁét as this hearing proceeds you produce

that contract document? A Yes, sir.

MR. KIEFER: Which is that? Is that the
original contract?

SENATOR JONES! Right. The original con; P
tract between Roselle & Sons and Iometti. B

Q While we are talking about things that I want you

to produce, and I assume by asking you to produce these

things, it will make it unnecessary for me to serve you with
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a subpoena. If it won't, then I'1l serve you. Now, I want the

corporate papers and tﬁe partneréhip papers for lometti & Sons.
I want the corporate minutes for the corporation; 1 want the
corporate minutes and the corporation papers of Sanitation
Equipment, Inc.
MR. KIEFER: May I advise the witness that the
corporate papers and minutes of M. Iommetti & Sons,
Inc. are here today. You requested them Monday.
I assume also, sir, that Sanitation Equipment Corp.
is not a garbage contractor or a dump contractor,
sir. | |
MR. JONES: It is not? Well, we!'ll decide that
later. ‘

Q Now; in the Union bid which you got for two years for
$218;OOO, yai thereafter assigned it to Peter Roselle & Sons
who had bid against you in the amount of $254,000. 1Is that not
correct? A I don't remember,.

Q-. Do you remembe} whether you paid Peter Roselle & Soné
more than $109,000 a year or less than $109,000 a year?

A I believe we paid him more,.

Q More than $109,000 a year? A Yes, sir.

Q And you have books here and records which will
substantiate that, as well as cancelled checks? A I don't
know about cancelled checks, but~

Q Well, you paid by check, didn't you? A I don't
remember if we pald him. I think the éity paid him. I don't
remember now.

Q Well, if the city paid him, would the city pay more

than its contract bid with you? A No, sir.

— e A a «. 4 LN e L P - o o D . ¥ e o . ™ -



s

EARES

RIS NN

response. Witness consults with his counsel),

SENATOR JONES: Now, Mr. Kiefer, I am
thoroughly appreciative of the necessity for
advice and counsel to clients and the like, and I
want to bebreasonable in your capacity to advise
anybody who comes on the stand who says that you're
his counsel, but we can't have at each question é
long conference between.you and Pompeo and you and
Chester and try to get anywhere in connection wiih
this hearing. Now, within reasonable degree, I
would like you to keep your conferences up with ’
Chester, I would like you to make them brief, and
I would also ask, as I have noticed you ‘have
already done, for Pompeo to take another position
of vantage in this room, because he's going to be
seated in that chair soon enough. —

MR. KIEFER: I am well aware of that, sir,
and I have instructed this witness, however, that
if he doesn't know of his own knowledge, he should
merely state, "I don't know."
| SENATOR JONES: That's perfectly proper.

I dontt object to your giving him advice.

- MR. KIEFER: I don't want this witness
stating things that he thinks may be if he doesn't
know. 7

SENATOR JONES: Fair enough. But let'!s do
it with some crispness. ‘

MR. KIEFER: That's right. And yet this

‘information is available to different members of

the partnership from their books, and the books
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are here,

Q Do you know the answer to the question? A Repeat
the question.

Q The question is: Did you pay any additional moneys
upon the assignment of your contract to Roselle & Sons? Did
you pay any additional moneys to them for taking over fhe
contract? A I dontt knéw but I assume we did.

Q You don't know.but you assume that you paid him moneyé
iﬁ addition to what the town paid him? A I think so.

BY MR. GROSS:

Q Mr. Iommetti, you say there have been no other sub~-
contracts or assignments other than those you have mentioned
already? A I cantt think of any.

Q .Did you or haﬁe you bid at any time in Roselle Park?
A Yes, sir.

Q When was the last time that your firm bid in Roselle
Park? A 1 think that's 1955 again.

Q 19557 A I'm not sure of the date but I think
that's right.

vQ Were you the successful bidder at that time?

A We were successful, if I remember correctly, for one year.

Q “?or one year. Did you or did yourfirm perform the
contract at that time? A Well, we had all the responsi-
bilities.

Q I asked whether your firm actually performed the
contract at thét time, during that year for which you were
awarded the bid. A Well, we were still responsible for
the job. |

Q Mr. loﬁmetti, will you answer the question: Did

10
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your firm perform the work on that

job? A As far as 1
know, the Acme Disposal was picking upvthe garbage for us.

Q Acme Disposal? What is Acme Disposal? A I guess
that'!s another garbage-outfit. | |

Q So, in otﬁer words, this is another sub-contractor
that you failed to remember before? A I dont't know how
you-- it's not a sub-contractor. |

Q ﬁid Acme Disposal also bid on the same job?
A I don't remember. |

Q AYou don't remember that? A No.

Q Well{,wﬁat was the arraﬁgement you had with Acme
Disposal? A I don't remember.

Q You don't reﬁember what the arrangement was? Do
you have your boéks on the Roselle Park job in which the
work was performed by Acme Disposal? A I dont't know.

Q Well, would you endeavor td get that infofmation
duriﬁg the recess? A Yes, sir.

Q Do you know how much you paid Acme Disposal to

do the job which you were awarded? A 1 don't know.
Q  You don't know? A No, sir.
Q Does Pompeo know that information? A I dont't

know; I assume he does,

Q Now, were there any other jobs which you were
awarded which you failed to perform; that is, your firm
failed to perform? A I'd like to clarify something.
Iommetti & Sons never failed(to perform any cdntract.

Q Is there any other job in which the work was not
actually done by the Iommetti firm?

SENATOR JONES: All right. We will
11
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have a recess for five minutes. Don't leave

the room. 1 have a long-distance cail.
(RECESS)
BY MR. GROSS:

Q Mr., Iommetti, the question I think is still pending:
There were no other jobs now in which the work was actually
done by some other contractor, although you may still have
remained responsible? A I cantt think of any.

Q No others? You'll have to—say yes or no for the
record. A I can't think of any.

Q Now, on that Roselle Park job, did your firm at any
time agree to give half of that job to the lowest bidder?

A Well, we were the lowest bidder. That's how we received
the job. ’

Q In any other year, did you work out an arrangement
to give half the job to the lowest bidder? A Not that I
knqw of. |

Q Not that you know of? A I can't think of any-
thing like that on those lineg. -

Q Well, can't you be more definite than that?

A I don't know. _

Q You don't know whether you ever worked out an
atrangement where you were not the successful bidder to give
half the job to the low bidder? You don't know that?

A If I'm not successful, how‘can I give a Jjob away?

'Q Do you know of your own knowledge whether there
was ever any arrangement in any year to give that Jjob to
any particular bidder,Aand that you were to getl five per cent
6f the job? A I don't know.

12
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0 Q You don't know whether in any given year your firm
did not have an arrangement to take 5 per cent of the job,

though someone else would get the low bid or put in the low

bidy you cantt say yes or no to that? A No.
Q - The answer is no? A I can't recall any such a
thing.

Q Did you ever téli.anybody that there was such an
arrangement wﬁerein you were to get five per cent of the job,
though someone else was the low bidder? Did you ever say that?
A No, sir.

BY SENATOR JONES:

Q Did Pompeo ever say it in your presence? A I never

‘heard anything like that said.

Q Did Tony ever say it to anybody in your presence?
A I never heard him say anything like that.

Q Now, did you ever say, did Pompeo ever say, or did
Tony ever say to anyone in your presence that there are 5
inspectors in Hoboken, it cost one guy $100,000 to come out
of that Jjob? Did you ewver say that? Yes or no. A I dontt
ever recall(saying that. | »

Q Did Pompeo ever say it in your presence to anyone?
A I don't recall him saying it.

Q Did Tony ever say it to anyone in your presence?
A I don't recall him saying it either.

Q Well, is your answer, no, that he didn't say it?
You didn't say it. Is your answer that he didn't say it or
is your answer that you don't recall? A I don't recall.

| Q Are you sggesting fhen that he might have>said it?

A I don't know.

13
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Q You don't know. O.,K. No further questions at this
time. You will ;tay under subpoena. |
MR. KIEFER: The witness will be
available. He'll be subject to call at
any time. A
SENATOR JONES: All right. Let's have
Pompeo on the stand. | ‘
POM P EO I OMMETTI, called as a witness, being
duly sworn, testified as follows:
EXAMINATION BY SENATOR JONES:

Q What is your name? A Pomped Iommetti, also
known- | |

Q Where do you live? A 25 Obal Avenue, East Paterson.

Q How long have you-lived in East Paterson, Mr. Iommetti?
A I was born in East Paterson, sir.

Q Youlve lived there since birth? A Outside of a
few years in.the Service and a few yearé in Paterson.

BY MR. GROSS:

Q Now, Mr. lommetti, you are the member of the Iommetti
firm, we gather, who is familiar with the financial arrange-
ments and financial setup? A I am familiar with most of it.

Q Can you help us dut as to the Roselle Park job,
telling us what the bid was and how much was paid to Acme
Disposal to do the job? A May I refer to a book?

Q Yes. A Mr. Gross, is your question how much
we received from Roselle Park or how much did-~-

Q How much did you receive, first? A We received

$1,999 a month.

Q $1,999 a month? A Per month.
1



SENATOR JONES: What does that total up to
a year? | 7
THE‘WITNESS: In the neighborhood of $2l,000.
Q  $23,988, which was the contract price? A Yes.
Q Now, how much was paid to Acme Disposél? A There
was nothing paid to Acme Disposal, |
Q Well, what was the arrangement with Acme Disposal?
A There was none with Acme Disposal.
] Q There was no arraﬁgement at all with Acme Disposal?
A Not to my knowledge. ’
Q Do you know Louis Roselle? A Which Louis Roselle?
Q Louis T. Roselle. A l.know a Louis T. Roselle,_
yes.
Q Do you know what firm he's affiliated with? A
He's a private contractor. ‘
Q Affiliated with what firm? A He was affiliated
with Acme, |
Q Was he affiliated with Acme during 19557
A I don't know, sir.
Q You don't knbw? A No.
Q But you—say now that in the year 1955, Louis T. Roselle
acting for Acme Disposal in Roselle Park did not perform any

of the work on that job? A I will say this, Mr. Gross,

DN R S O A

that Louis T. Roselle and his brother Arthur Roselle were
hired by us to do some work in Roselle Park under the trade

name of Roselle Bros.

AR TORET 5

Q Now, under the trade name, how much were they paid?

A  They were paid $1,833.33 a month.

TR S

Q What's that figure again? A $1,833.33.
15
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Q Now, was any actual work done by lommetti on that job?
A Yes, all supervision, complaints, disposal areés—-

SENATOR JONES: What's that? I didn't under-
stand you. I'm sorfy torinterrupt. What did you
say? _-

A All the supefvision, all the complaints were handled by
Iommetti, all the disposal end was accommodated by Iommetti,
the Iommetti bond was in fufl force and effect at all times.

Q. Who owned the trucks that were running the job?

A I believe I sold Roselle Bros.‘a truck. |

Q One truck took care of that job? A There may
have been more.

Q But all the trucks at any rate were owned‘by Louis T.
Roselle trading as Roselle Bros.? A All the trucks? I don't
understand. |
| Q All the trucks tha£ were running and performiﬁg that
job. A Not necessarily.

Q Well, can you tell us? A 1 don't know. That was:
1955, You'ré discussing operafions on a particular job.

‘ SENATOR JONES: Did you have a written agree-
ment with Roselle?

THE WITNESS: I don't believe so.

Q On that Roselle Park Jjob, was there any year, either

~prior to '55 or subsequent to 1955, in which you had an arrange-

ment with any other contractor for the disposition of the job?
A Disposition of which jobf

Q Roselle Park. A ‘ 1 don't recall any such dis-
cussion or arrangement or anything.

Q Would you say definitely that there was no such
16
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arrar.ge=ant? A I donft recall any of it.

Q Was there any arrangement at any time by which it had

been agreed that Iommetti was to get 5 per cent of the job
even though another contractor was to be the low bidder?

A No, sir, ‘I don't recall a five per cent figure anyWhere
along the line, . |

Q Did you ever make such a statement? A Not to my
recolilection.

Q Did either one of your brothers ever make such a
statement in your presence? A Not to my recollection.

Q Well, could it haQe been possible that they would
make such a statement? A It doesn't seem possible to me;
Q Well, would you say then thatiit never happened?

A Not to my recollection.

Q Not to your recollection. On the Hoboken job, would
you >e good enough as an expert and the one familiar with the
financial arrangements, to estimate what the cost of that job
is? £ 1 believe, Mr. Gross, that estimating contracts
here at z public hearing would not be in order and I am
trying to protect my own property rights and how 1 estimate
jobs, and I don't think it's proper here to estimate any job
in view of the éompetition‘sitting right here,

BY S=ZNATCR JONES:

Q Are you suggesting that you won't answer the
questicn? A No, Mr. Senator, no. Sénator, if specific
questicns are directed to me with reference to the contract
in Hobocxen, I will be only too glad to answer to the best of
my ability, but I don't think I shéuld give a complete
estimated cost on therwhole entire contract,

17
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Q In other words, you're telling us what you think

right at this moment? A ‘Well, I may have some rights,
I believe, Mr. Senatdr, o

Q Your counsel is here. A To protect those
interests.

. Q O.K.
BY MR. GROSS:

Q Mr. Iommetti, in the recent bidding in Hoboken; that is,
on your last bid in Hoboken on March 18, in which your bid was
over $200,000, and specially for aithree~year contract was
$627,000, |for that job and for that bid, what was your
specific clost estimate? A Mr. Gross, the specific
cost estimate with profit would be our bid.

Q Well, I am asking how much profit you anticipated on
that bid?

SENATOR JONES: Well, stick to it., I want to
get'to issue with this witness, so you siick to
one question and if I‘decide he is not answering
the question, I am going to proceed to the next
steps. Now don't shift your questions, ‘Start
all over again-énd give him specific questions
and don't move until you are satisfied you've got

an_answér or you don't have an answer.
George, will you“get me the statute?
MR. KIEFER: I have it here, Mr.,Joﬁes.
SENATOR JONES: You may need yours.

A Are you ready for my answer?

SENATOR JONES: _va you have an answer to

counsel's question, go ahead. He asked the question.,
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A I woulld like at this time to have an opinion of the entire

Committee| made as to the proper and pertinent matter in this

questicn,| in reference to the statute,
BY SENATCR JONES:

Q In other wordé, you are asking us to declare whether
this is proper and pertinent‘pursuant‘to the statute?
A Thatts right.

Q ~l am so declaring. Proceed with the questions.
A 1 feel, Senator, that the statute mentions the word
"Committee" and I don't feel that the Committee is here.

Q Is that yourhobjection? A Well, I can refer
you to the Morse case which-- :

Q Is that your objection? A I believe, Mr. Senator,
that the exact wording is "moré than one Senator or one
member is sitting."

Q Is that in the statute? A No, that's in the
Morse case. |

Q Now I am asking you‘if the objecﬁion is as you
have given it to me, because, if it is, I want. the objectioh
stated for the record so that I can proceed to deal with your
objection. A I would like, Mr. Senator, that the Com-
mittee determine under the statute and undef the Morse case
whether I should answer - that it is proper and pertinent.

Q I have already declared tha; it is proper and
pertinent. Now I am directing you to answer the Question.
All you've got to do is say whether you will or you won't.
A Under advice of counsel, Mr. Senator, 1 am not refusing

but I don't intend to answer at this time, in view of

1 would like to have a decision of the Committee formally made.

19



ot

Q Are you going to answer the question at this time?

A Not at this time, sir,

Q O.X. The Committee will proceed., Next question.

We will dispose of that in very short order. Next question.
BY MR. GROSS:

Q Mr. lommetti, in connection with this recent bidding
in Hoboken, your brother made a statement that you told him you
wanted to give help to Rotundo. What help did you want to give
to Rotundo? A I wanted to give any assist possible to
Anthony Roﬁundo for me to proceed and bid and to take the
Hoboken contréct.

SENATOR JONES: Will you repeat that? 1
didn't hear you,.Mr..Iémmetti. You are épeaking
a little bit softly.
A I made a statement to my brother that we would give any
assist necessary or to our ability to Anthony Rotundo to bid
and possibly negotiate the Hoboken contract.

Q And this, even though you were bidding on the same
Jjob? A We were bidding the job without any knowledge of
Mr.‘Rotundo actually bidding and being accepted by the City
of Hoboken.

Q And this, though you just said and did in fact say
to your brother prior to the bidding that you were about to
give any and all help that you could give to Rotundo to get
that job? A I told him that we would assist Rotundo in
etting the job.

Q Right. = A If he needed it, Mr. Gross.

BY SENATOR JONES:
Q Now, in thet question of assisting Rotundo to bid
20 |
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the Hoboken job, when did you first meet with Rotundo?
A You mean on this particular matter, Mr. Jones?

Q Yes, on the Hoboken contract, When did you first
meet with Rotundo? ‘A Well, Anthony Rotundo Is our
foreman, or was odr‘foreman on the Hoboken contract that we
held, and I met with Anthony Rotundo in our garage in
Hoboken right after--

Q Approximately what date? A Right after I had
picked up the new specifications‘and plans and questionnaires
from City Hall. I would estimate 8 or 10 days before the actual
bidding.

BY MR, GROSS:

Q Now, do you know when Rotundo picked up specifications
on this Jjob? A No, sir.

Q You do not know? A Not to my: knowledge, no, sir.

Q Did you have any conversations with the Globe Indemnity
Company in the course of bidding on this job? A Yes, sir.

Q What was the éubject of those convefsations? |
A The subject of conversations with the Globe?

Q Yes. A I asked the Globe to issue Bid bond for
Anthony Rotundo and we would go as indemnitors if necessary.

Q And this was, of course; prior to the bidding on the.
job? A That's true, sir.

Q Did youralso ask Globe Indemnity for your o@n bond
in order to bid the job? A Well, Mr. Gross, 1 héd several
bonds on the job. |

Q You had several bonds? A On the first bidding,

i used the Travelers, and on the second bidding I used the
Globe, and I also.had another 5ne with the Travelers for the
second bidding.
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Q At any rate, during the time that you asked Globé to

procure a bond for Rotundo and told Globe you were read to co-

sign or help in any way, you knew that you were able to bid the
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Hoboken job and you in fact had your bond and your specifications
were about to be-- A Thatts a very long question, Mr. Gross.
Letts take it in pieces. —
SENATOR JONES: Fair enough. Reframe it.
Q During the time or at the time that you made the state-
3 ment to Globe that you wanted a bond given to Rotundo and that
you would assist and co-sign for Rotundo, during that time you
already had bonds available to bid the Hoboken job and were
about to bid it? A Just a minute, Mr. Gréss. I didn't
instruct the Gldbe to do anything, I called one of their road-
men and told him that fhére was a request-- |
SENATOR JONES: Whom did you call?
THE WITNESS: I called a fellow by
the name of Pete Falk.
SENATOR JONES: Pete who?
THE WITNESS: Falk - F-a-1-k.
SENATOR JONES: And what did you tell
Peter Falk?
THE WITNESS: That Anthony Rotundo was
making application for a bond for the City of
Hoboken, and at the same time 1 made one for
my own company.
Q At the very same time?
BY SENATOR JONES:
Q In other words, Rotundo had previously made applica-
tion for a bond at Globe? A No, sir.
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Q You were making it for'him, weren't you? A I told

him that he was ready to make the application.

Q And you were making it for him, weren't you? A 1
didn't make it. I didn't make the application for him, Senator.
‘Q But you told him that he was coming forward to make

an application, A I beg your pardon.

Q You told him that Rotundo would be in to make an
application for a bond, didn't you? A Thatts right, sir.

Q And you told him yoﬁ were going to make-an application
for a bond, didn't you? A I made my application at that
time, . |

Q Right. And did you tell him anything more at that
time than that? Did you talk to him about indemnifying?

A I told Peté Falk that this naturally has to go through the
Company offices, that if Anthony Rotundo needed assistance
that 1 would indemnify his bond.

Q In other Wérds, there was some question.in your mind
as to Whether or not Rotundo on his own, with his own financial
accumulation of assets, was able to get a Globe Indemnity
bond, isnt't that right? A I think, Senator, that Anthony
Rotundo, in my own mind, could have, if he had sufficient
time and data and a record of his experience, obtained a bond
on his own merits, but I wanted to‘really see that he got
this bond to bid and I went along and asked, if needed, 1
would assist.

Q So that when you talked to Peter Falk, you were then
of the opinion that it might take some time for Rotundo to
prove that he was a person whom they would be prepared to bond?
A  Not necessarily, Senator. Sometimes these bonds come

through in 2 or 3 days; sometimes they take more; sometimes
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they take less,

Q You wanted to make sure that he was bidding, didn't
you? A Well, I wanted to make sure that my assist, if~

I'm giving him any, was going to be carried out, yes.
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¢ Q Right. You knew that if he couldn't submit a bond to
the City of Hoboken, he could not bid, didn't you? A Well,

I must assume that, Mr. Senator, that if he hasn't got a bond

SR

he can't bid..

Q Well, you don't assume that; you know it.. You couldn't
bid if you didnft have‘a bond either, could you? A That's
correct. _ |

Q That's what the city calls for, a bond, doesn't it?

A Well, he ﬁay be able to bid but I don't know if it'will
be a legal binding bid. He could bid without a bond, he
could bid without a check; he could bid without a dump, but
that doesn't necessarily mean that it will be accepted.

Q Tﬁe plans and specifications and the requests for
bids of the city require those items as necessities, don't
they? A But all bids, NMr. Senator, are not in full

compliance. There are always bids that -
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Q But thatt's what the City of Hoboken is calling for,
isntt it? A bond, a performance bond. Right? A That's
right.

Q And you knew for him to be able to be a successful
bidder, in view of your long experience in the garbage field,
that he would have to have a performance bond, didn't you?

A 1 felt it was proper and necessary for him to have a bond.

Q O.K. So that, in effect, you were aésuring Rotundo

the ability to bid and, if the low bidder, to be able to get
_ ol



the contract; isntt that right? A Will you repeat that
questioﬁ, please? |

Q (Question repeated by stenocrapher). A I don't
i understand that question.
Moo Q You don't understand the question? A No, sir.

Will you ask it again in a different way, Mr. Jones?

e e
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Q All right. You were assuring by your actions - you

were making it possible and assuring Rotundo's ability or
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. capacity to bid, weren't you? A Mr. Senator, 1 wasn't

assuring anything. IAwas méking an assist and there is'always
a possibility that even with my assist a bond would not have
been written for Mr. Rotundo, and it's happened before that
the bonding company, regardless of wﬁo is behind a bond, they
still don't write it because of experience or some other
reason,

Q O.K. Go ahead, counsel,
BY MR. GROSS:

Q Mr., Iommetti, did you know how much Ippolito was

going to bid on this job? A I definitely did not know

if Ippolito was bidding or how much his bids were in either

M T

bidding and to this day we have had no discussions with
Ippolito in reference to price or whether he was bidding or
not in the Hgboken contract. I want that very clear, Mr.
Gross.
SENATOR JONES: You want that very clear?
THE WITNESS: Yes.
Q Did you ever tell Ippolito that the amount he was
going to bid was crazy or way out of line? A Mr. Gross,
1 will state that a discussion was held with the Ippolitos
and there were prices discussed and there were jobs discussed,
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there were Union contracts discussed, the Association was dis-
cussed, equipment was discussed, and so forth, but there was
never any knowledge eithef way by anyone as to what they were
going to bid and ;f they were going to bid,

Q Did you have any conversation with James Orio or any

of the Orios before the bidding in Hoboken? A To the best
of my recollection, Mr, Grdss, I have had no discussions with
Mr. Orio in reference to the Hoboken bidding.

" Q Did you have any discussions with anyone from Orio
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about any subject prior to the Hoboken bidding? A For the

record, Mr. Gross, between the first and second bidding, I can

A

§ fairly safely say that I didh't even see Orio or any affiliate
g of his company. '

? Q But did you call any of the Orio's? A Not to my
% knowledge. o

¥ Q And you received no call from them? A Not to my

% knowledge.

i Q Do you know whether any of your brothers-~ A Well,
§ there may have beeﬁ calls from Orio. We do business with Ofio,
§ but not in reference to the Hoboken biddings.

Q Did you also make available trucks to Rotundo on

=3

this Hoboken Jjob? A When you say "you," I.am assuming
here and understénd that you are talking to ﬁe as a con-
tractor, lometti & Sons, and Inc.
Q That's right. A Inc. and the partnership have
made no commit ment of trucks.
| SENATOR JONES: What do you mean by
" "no commitment of trucks"?
THE WITNESS: He's talking - Well,
rephrase the question; I'11 answer the question.

26




R
e £

Ao A s ey
£ i i b

Q By "you," I mean any firm with which you are
connected, Mr, lommetti. Did you make available any trucks
to Rotundo? A - Yes, I made availablé to Anthony Rotundo
a letter cértifying that Sanitation Equipment.Corporation,
distributors of the'Leach Packmaster, would make available to
Rotunda three trucks ready for the performance of the contract
if he was awarded it.

Q Now, this again was another tangible assist for
Rotundo in order for him to satisfy the specifications in
Hoboken? A  Well, I think that's a customary prdcedure and
it's to hy advantage to make a salé of fhree unitsif he was
awérded the contract.

Q I see. Do you also help competitive bidders on other
Jjobs? A  When you discuss the Sanitation Equipment letters,
we do and we will assist every contractor, every municipality
in our territory.

Q During the period that you owned a dump, was theré
any assist in the form of giving dump permits to a competitive
bidder? A Mr. Gross, for the record, we never owned a |
dump. |

Q Well, what do you have? A lease for a dump?

A Rephrase the question, pleage. |

Q Well, did you have a lease for a dump? A Yes, we
had a lease for a dump and we still have it today.

Q All right. Now, is it still operating? A The

dump itself is taking probably two loads a week of industrial

waste and for all intents and purposes, outside of Iommetti

& Company, the dump is closed.

Q Now, in the past years have you given dump permits to
other contractors? _A Yes, sir.
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Q Have you given dump prmits to other cont

when you knew they were going to bid the same jo

about to bid? A I think, Mr. Gross, it's

business that if 1 am bidding a job and anotﬁ

éomes in and says he wants to bid the same job tha.

planning to bid, I will refuse him the permit and I believe
have done that in the pagt. It's only fair compétition, and
éthis dump was acquired by us fof 6ur benefit primarily in the
garbage business.

Q Do you always ask an applicant for a dump permit what
jobs he is going to bid, what job itts for? A I believe
the procedﬁre is that they have to sﬁbmit én application for
"each job to myself =- they do or I do in turn to the local
.board of health who has jurisdiction over the dump.

Q So that_ydu have an advantage in the industry in
knowing what contractors are about to bid what jobs? A Not
necessarily, Mr. Gross. I have an advantage that I.have my
4own dump; if you want to put it that wéy, I may agree, but I
have no advantage in knowing who's bidding and who's not
biﬁding. ‘There are ample dumpiné facilities and it's up to
each individual contractor to go out and negotiate his own,
so far as-1 feel, as a contractor. |

Q Cn this Hoboken job, was application ever made to
your firm by Ippolito for a dump permit? A I don't
believe so, sir.

Q It wés not. Have applications ever been made by
the Ippolito's for a dump permit, your dump? A There
may have beeh, sir.

Q Were they ever given a dump‘permit? A 1 believe

vErnest Ippolito may have received dumping permits, or I
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believe he used my dump at one time or another in partnership

with someone else. This goes back a few years, to the best
of my recollection.

Q Now, those trucks which you made available to
Rotundo for the purpose of meeting specifications in Hoboken,
has title been transferred to Rotundo? A The titles were
transferred yesterday, sir. |

Q Yesterday? .A Yes, sir.

Q What arrangements have been made for financing those
trucks? A The arrangements were made through the Fair Lawn-
Radburn Trust Company.

Q Who made the request for that financing? A I made
the request.

Q You made the request yourself? A Yes, sir,

Q You made the arrangements forlthe‘financing.

A Incidentally, I make arrangements on the sale of eqhipment

very regularly, on all sales of equipment, through the Fair Lawn

Bank. 1 believe they carry quite a considerable amount of
money as encumbered equipment.

Q Now, who actually attended, on behalf of the Iommetti
firm, the bidding in Hoboken on March 18th? A 1 will
state'for the record, Mr. Gross, I attended both meetings.

Q You were present? . A At both meetings.

Q How many calls afe there for bids, or were there on
March 18th? A How many calls for bids?

Q That's right, by borough officials. A To the best
of my'recolleCtion, the advertisement was read and there was
notice for bids and that was it.

Q I'm talking about actual procedure at the meeting.

Is there not more than one call for bids? A Well, the

i
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procedure that I know of, Mr., Gross ~ I don't recall the exact
procedure that was held in Hoboken, but therprocedure that 1
7 know of is:that the time is made available for the receiving of

bids and then there is a time specified that the time be

T I PN

closed, and then a motion is made that the bids be opened and
read. I cdon't think there was any variation from the normal
procedure in Hoboken that I recollect.

Q Now, are there not actually or were there not in fact
on March 18th three calls within a very short space of time

for bids? A Three calls for bids?

Q Yes, A I don't recall that. I don't understand

the question at all;k

Q You don't recall that at all? A There was a call
for bids and they were submitted and ﬁhe_time was closed; that's
all I recall. Maybe I wasn't paying atténtion, 1 don't know.

Q Mr, Iommetti, whatkhas been your activity wiih the
Municipal Garbage Contractors Association? A I was a
member of the Association from its inception°

Q Have you attended the meetings yourself on beﬁalf of
the firm? A I have attended meetings on behalf of the firm
myself, yes.’ \

Q Were you one of the original members of the group?

A Yes, sir. | |

Q Would you tell us actually what your purpose was in
Joining that group? A Well, I think this Committee should
have a copy of ourlbylaws, which are self-explanatory, and the

ma jor features, 1 believe, were for better industrial relations

and better labor relations, and a general all-around improving
of the garbagevindustry in general in reference to public

relations, and so forth.
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BY SENATOR JONES:

Q In other words, you are standing on the objects that
the Association - or the expressed purposes of the Association,
and there were no other purposes; is that your point?

A I believe so, Mr. Jones.
BY MR. GROSS:

Q Now, were there at any time at these Association
?eetings,either formally or informally, any discussion of
£1dding on jobs, amounts to be submitted, etc.? A Let me
say, Mr. Grbss, that at any time any contractors get .together
there is always a discussion of contracts, contractors, Unioné,
trucks, equipment, and all material involved in the industry,
but to my knowledge I have‘never heard any bidding explained
or who was bidding what, how much,‘and so forth. .
BY SENATOR JONES:

Q And in addition to your not hearing such, you have
never partiéipated personally in such? A No, sir..

Q Nor in behalf of the iommettf & Sons partnership?

A No, sir. |

Q Nor in behalf of Iommetti & Sons Corporation?

A No, sir, Mr. Senator.
BY MR. GROSS:

Q Do you remember, Mr. lIommetti, that there was

bidding in Haworth in 19537 A Did you say Haworth?
Q Haworth, A That's in Bergen County? Haworth?
Q Thatt's right. A There may have been a bidding.

That was a municipal collection changed over to contractor
to the best of my recollection,
Q And at the last time it was municipal collection,

do you remember having any discussion with respect to dump
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permits and who was to be given a dump permit? A Not to my
recollection, sir, |

Q Do you remember at all attending a meeting at the
Viola officeAprior to that Haworth bidding? A I beg
your pardon, |

Q I said, do you remember at all attending a meeting
in the Viola office prior to the Haworth bidding. A A meeting
with who, sir?

Q 1 am asking whether you remember attending any meeting.
A I have reason to go to Mr. Vioia's office but I don't
recall any meeting prior to the bidéing which had any effect
on the bidding. I don't know; I don't know what your question
is. | v ‘

Q Prior to the Haworth bidding, do you remember going
to a meeting at the Viola office where there was present
Stamato, Viola, Orio, and John Serratelli? A I don't
recall such a meeting, sir. | _

Q Do you say that it never happened? A To my
knowledge it never happened. |

Q It never happened. Do you remember any discussion at
all prior to the Haworth job about giving dump permits to
particular contractors? A I don't recall anything on
the Hawofth éontract at all, sir. -
BY SENATOR JONES:

Q Do you recall a meeting on any other contract for
any other town? A I don't know what you mean by a
meeting. 1 have meetings evefy day, Mr. Senator,.
BY MR. GROSS:

Q Do you remember the recent bidding in East Patersah,
19587 | A You mean, for the present contract which we

- 2o
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Q Yes. A I recall that.

Q Did you bid on that job? A Yes, sir.

Q Do you know how much you bid on the job? A In the

neighborhood of $%7,000.

Q And to whom was the job awarded? A That was
awarded to us for one year.

Q Cne year? A Yes, sir.

§ Q Do you remember what the other bids were on the Jjob?
A I dont't recall the other bidders.
Q You don't know who the other biddefs were?
A Just a minute. 1111 check the records if I have any.
O.K.? May 1 have a giass of water in the meantime?
SENATOR JONES: Sure. Come up and get it,
THE WITNESS: Thank you.
MR. HARKINS: No, sit there and I'1l bring it
to you.
SENATOR JONES: That's what is known as the
courtesies of the house.‘
A I don't have any records here pertaining to the bidding,
Mr. Gross. I believe the Ippolito Company bid the job, if
that's what you want to know.

Q Only Ippolito? A To the best of my recollection,
That's the only name tﬁat comes to my mind. There may have
been.more, I don't know.

Q Are you.aware that the average of Ippolito's three-
year award, the average on a one-year basis was lowér than
the bid for your one-year contract which you were awarded?

A No, I'm not aware of it, sir. I believe the Ippolito
Company was low for three years and we were low for one and

five. 1 believe, or something of that nature. I don't recall
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the exact figures.

Q Do you know Al Tortorello? A Yes, 1 do.

Q Who is he? A I belie?e Al Tortorello is in
business with what they call - a large container box business,
more or less industrial waste removal.

Q He is an independent garbage contractor? A Yes,
he has a trade name which I dontt recall right now.

Q Did you ever have any éonversations with Al Tortorello
with respect to. the Waliington Jjob at any time? A I may
have, I don't recall.

Q Yoﬁ may have. Did you ever have the Wallington Jjob?
A Yes, we did. |

Q What was the last year tﬁat you had the Wallington
Jjob? A To the best 5f my recollection, Mr. Gross, we
completed a contract, a five-year contract, which started
sometime in 1947. 1t was five years and I believe it brought
it up to 1952. In 1952 it was rebid and Stamato was the
successful bidder, on which contract we instituted litigation
in court to set it aside and I believe seven or eight months-
expired and that contract was assigned to us with the consent
of the municipality for the remainder of his contract.

Q Did you rebid on the next contract bidding?

A 1 beg your pardon.

Q ‘ Did you bid égain the next time that contract came
up? A I dont't recall, sir.

Q Do you recall at all a ruling from anyone in the
Municipal Contractors Association or any other party that
you could not take that job on the next bidding? |
A No, sir.
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Q Did you ever tell any person-- A Tell any person

what?

S R S )

: Q Did you ever tell any person that you were forced

to give up that job? A I don't believe so. I may have,

but I don't believe so.
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Pardon me? A I may have, but I don't believe so.

You may héve told~~ A Ih a generai discussion.

~-- some person that ybu were forced to give up that
job? A I wouldn't use the word "forced." 1 may have been
discussing with.contréctors and, in fact, I believe 1 discussed

with Ippolito recently the Wallington and Weehawken contract

which we lost, not that we were forced to give up.
Q Did you lose those jobs because of Association policy?

A No, sir.
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Q Did the loss of those jobs have anything to do with a
ruling of any sort from the Association? A There was no
such ruling to my knowledge.

BY SENATOR JONES:

O R R R G 3

Q How about Serratelli? Was there any ruling from
Serratelli to that effect? .A Not to my knowledge, sir.

Q You know Serratefli? I don*t have to introduce you.
A Yes, I know Serratelli. ’

Q So there was no ruling from either the Association
or John Serratelli to the effect that counsel has suggested
here by his question? A Not to my knowledge.

Q Was there a ruling from anybody? A Not to my
knowledge, sir.

Q Not to you? A No, sir.

Q How about your brothers Chestér and Tony? A They

were very unfamiliar with the Association and I don't believe
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my brother Tony ever attended any meeting. I was at most of
the meetings that were attended by our firm,

Q So you know of no ruling to them and they have never
told you of any? A No, sir.

BY MR. GROSS:

Q Would you refer to Wallington and Weehawken as good
jobs or bad jobs? A By good jobs and bad jobs, we bid
them and lost thém. How close the bidding is, whether they aré
good or bad, we lost them. They were good at my price to me,
which I didn't get.

Q Is ihere any terminology in the industry for a good
Jjob? A 1 don't know what you mean by the words "good job,"
Mr. Gross. ‘

Q But you say, at any rate, that those two jobs were not
taken from you by any outside authority? A They were taken
from us by éther bidders, lower bidders;

Q Except in the course of competitive bidding.

A To my knowledge, thatts the way it is.

Q Now I take it thét you were at this conversation,
which your brother referred to, one evening prior to the second
bidding in Hoboken? A Yes, sir, and that point is where
we discussed Walliﬁgton and Weehawken, 1 believe,.

Q- Will you tell us whaf the conversations were?

A With reference to those features, I believe the lbpolito's
asked me about their membership in the Association and »
evidently they had submitted a check and they never received
knowledge of whether they were in or out and material of

that nature, and I told them that I didn't see any benefit

in getting in the Association as far as getting work and
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that we had lost Weehawken and Wallington as members of the
Association.
BY SENATOR JONES:

Q Well now, how do you lose Wallington and Weehawken
because you were a member of the Association? A The point
that he was trying to make to me, Senator, wés that being in
the Association he could get some work, and I told him that
that was not so.

Q That was not so. A And actually--

Q And you told him that in Weehawken and Wallington
you lost work? A I lost work being a member, yes.

Q Being a member. How, because you were a member of

the Association, do you account for the loss of Weehawken

and Wallington? A It has no bearing on it.
Q It has no bearing. A It has no bearing on my
losing.

Q And you told that to Ippolito? A That as a
member I lost work; I did tell him thai, yes; that as a
member I lost work.

BY MR. GROSS:

Q Are there any rights given to contractors to bid
particular jobs, Mr; Iommet ti? A I beg your pardon? Any
right? | |

Q That's right. A Given to contractors? Every-
body has a riéht to bid anywhere and everywhere. ’

BY SENATOR JONES:

Q Let's go back. You say that as a member of the

"Association you lost Weehawken and Wallington and you told

that to Ippolito. Now which of the Ippolitos did you tell
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that to? A I believe there was Joseph and Vincent
Ippolito came to my office.

Q What was the date of that conversation? A It was
prior to the Hoboken bidding.

Q Well, I know, but when? How prior? A I believe
it was the day beforé. | |

Q The day béfore. They came to your office in
Paramus? A Yes, sir, that!s right.

Q And they, as I undersiand your testimony, said they
would like to become members of the Associat ion because they
could get work. A They were questioning me in reference
to the Association and also brought up matters that had
transpired between themselves and the Association about
becoming members.

'Q And they said to you they wanted to become a member?
A I wouldn't put it that wéy. They Jjust asked questions
about the Association.

Q Did they ask you for help? A Did they ask me
for help? | |

Q Yes, to become a member? A No, I don't .
kelieve so. Mr. Ippolito, Ernés{, asked me sometimé ago
about help.

Q I am talking ab§ut membership in the Association.
Did they ask you for help, for you to help theﬁ become a
member of the Association? A " (Consults with.counsel).

Q What!'s hard abouﬁ that? I mean, if he wants to
consult with you, Mr. Kiefer, I-believe he has a right to
but-

MR. KIEFER: He just asked me if he could

have a drink of water.
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SENATOR JONES: Oh. I appreciate people needing

a lawyer and I hope they continue to do so for
personal reasons, but why you need a lawyer to--

MR. KIEFER: I merely said that he should
finish his glass., It's not legal advice.

Q Now that's a very simplehquestion. Did they ask you
for help to join ﬁhe Associat ion? A Are you talking about
this time or prior? | |

! Q You said they came to see you the day before the
contract was to be let. A At that time I don't believe

they asked me for any help; not to my knowledge.

Q They had asked you for help at some prior time, is that

the point? A Not those two fellows. Mr. Ernest Ippolitol
had discussed Jjoining the‘Association with me.
Q O.K.
SENATOR JONES: We will have a three
minute recess.
(After recess)
BY SENATOR JONES;

Q We will continue with the hearing. As I reéall, you
said that sometime prior - your last statement was that at
sometime prior, Ippollito asked you for help to get into the
Association. Is that right? A That's right. It
was discussed. I don't know that he actuélly asked for help
but he discussed the Association with me.

Q All right. Now, at the meeting immediately before
the Hoboken bid, though, you did or did not say to Ippolito
that you had lost two jobs because you were a member of the
'

Association? A  No, I didn't say "because I was a member.'

I said that as a member I lost two jobs, and there is no
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control or any promises ¢f work as being a member of the
Association° I didn't know 1if at that time it was to his
advantage to become é mexber,

Q And why wasn't it to his advantage to become a
member. A ﬁI don't know," I said, I don't know if it
was to his advantage. | '

BY MR. GROSS:

Q Mr. Iometti, are there other contractors who are
members of this Association who promise particular jobs?
L Promise particular jobs to who?

Q To other contrectors. A' Not to my knowledge, sir.

Q Did Stamato zver promise any job to any contractor?
A Not to my knowledge, sir; I don'; know what Stamato
promised. | ‘

Q Did you ever say that he proﬁised a job to any other
contractor? A Did I ever say?

Q Yes. A In a discussfon I may say anything. As
a matter of fact, here I'm under oath, I don't know of any
jobs that hets promised.— _

Q You don't know of any Jjobs that he!'s promised?

A No, sir. | »

Q Have you been in close touch with the other con-
tractors recently as a member of the Association? A Which
contractors, sir? The members of the Associatioﬁ?

Q The members of the Association. A I'believe we
have a monthly meeting and I saw them sometimes.

Q - You are still an active member? A I'm sfill a
member, yes.

Q Are you friendly with all the contractors?

A 1 would say friendly.

1,0
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Q Ever bkeen fighting with any of them? A What do

you mean "fighting"? Have a fist fight? No, I don't believe

so.
Q Not a fist fight. A Well, what do you mean by
a fight?
Q Did'you ever have any feud with any particular
contractor? |
SENATOR JONES: A commercial feud, business
feud.

THE WITNESS: Invﬁusiness theret's always
feuds, always. 1 would say there's féuds going on
all the time. .
Q What feud are you having right now? A 1 don't
know of any. Well, 1'm having a feud with ippolito right now.
Q Have you had—aﬁy feuds with Roselle? A I believe so.
Q You believe so? A Itve ﬁad’fedds with all con~-
tractors, but I don't kﬁow of any ét the moment that are what
youtd call a feud.
BY SENATOR JONES:
Q What's your feud with Ippolito right now? A Well,
Mr. Jones, thé Ippolito Company, it seems by past experience
bids every job where Iommetti is working and on a rebid we
always find Ippolito Company, and I've asked Mr. Ippolito why
doesn't he bid all Jjobs if he's looking for work, |
Q Is that your feud? ‘ A I think there is an
antagonistic, bitter feeling between Ippolito and Iommetti
and there has been.

Q And is it your feud that he's lower than you are?

A I wouldn't call it a feud. It's strictly competition
41
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and it's been very bitter and very strong competition.

BY MR. GROSS:
Q Do you have any arrangeﬁents with any contractors?
A What type of arrangements?

Q Arrangements for bidding in one town or not bidding in

SR T R e )

one town where the other contractor is bidding? A I have

ot

no such arrangementsf
Q Have you eﬁer said that you have such arrangements?
A Mr. Gross, in a discussion you could say anything. You
cbn barter and you can trade and you éan give any kind of dis-
cussion pertaining to the garbage industry, which is all con-
fusing. _ | N
Q Mr. Iommetti, what was .the situation in bidding in ;
East Paterson in the 1958>contract? A You mean the 1959
contract. Or '58, sir? |
Q The 1959 contract. You bid in 19587 A In 1958
1 believe we completed a three-year contréct; and there was
" a rebid in the latter part of 1958 that covered the '59 calendar
year. | . 7 . . L
Q Did you have any discussions with other contractors
prior to that Jjob? A As I say, Mr. Gross, there are
always discussioné. We discuss everything.
Q With respect to who was to get the job or what the

arrangement was? A As to who was to get it? I was

assuming that we were bidding to'get the job, our firm.

Q And there was no discussion at any time about who

was to get that job? A Not to my knowledge, sir.

A AT Ty AT

Q And there was no "fix" at any time? A Absolutely

not, sir, and the prices themselves will bear out that there

forer e

is no "fix" or any other arrangements. There has been no

"fix" to my knowledge on any of my work,

’ ri"
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Q Did you ever have any deal or "fix" on the Hoboken job?

A There was never any deal or "fix". There was plenty of
discussion and trading back and forth and discussion of all
types of jobs and equibment and contractors, but there was no

arrangement and no "fix" and no deal.

Lo

Q Did you ever have a plan to have a bid accepted of
$220,000 on the Hoboken job? A Did I ever have a plan? »

Q Thatt!'s right. A I bid it with expectations of %*
g%tting the contract, but I was bid out. I was under-bid.

Q There was no plan atAall, or pre-arrangement?
A There was no pré-arrangement.

Q How many inspectors are there in Hobdken? A I don't

know, sir. 1 believe that I know two of them, 4

B

Q You know two personaliy? A I've met them, yes.

Q Has it ever cost any contractor wnho had that job a
sum of money? A Has it cost who?

Q Has it ever cost any contractor who had the job in

Hoboken any sum of money as a result of those inspectors?

A Not to my knowledge, sir.

e ey

Q Not to your knowledge? A No, sir.

Ty

Q That knowledge never came to you in any way through

your brothers or otherwise? A Mr, Gross, for the record,

TR0 TR I

I believe you are coming iﬂto the discussion I had with the
Ippolitos in reference té Hoboken prior to the bidding, and
I told the Ippolitos many, many things, amusing things,

serious matters, back and forth to confuse them altogether,
and I believe that the two younger Ippolitos left my office

completely confused.
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BY SENATOR JONES:

Q Incidentally, did Rotundo get the bond within your

knowledge for the Hoboken contract? A To my knowledge?
Q Yes. A 1 found out this morning that he got
it, yes.

Q Did you provide him with any of the financial
indemnification that you proposed to give him to get the bid?
A I did, sir, with others.

! Q With others. So in effect you and who else loaned
their assets to Rotundo so that he could qualify for the
Hoboken contract? A Just a moment. To my knowledge,
these other people on the Rotundo bond have also assisted.

Q Yes, but I say that you and others have assisted
Rotundo by supplying your assets for him to qualify.on the bond;
is that right? A Myself and others, yes.

Q And is it the Globe Indemnity that has issued the bond?
A I belieye so, yes.

Q‘ Well now, what did you contribute by the way of assets 
.to Rotundo so that he could qualify for the bond? A We
have contributed our personal indemnity--the three brothers--
and éll our statements are on file with the Globe and they
have knowiedge of our resources and finances.

Q 0.K. So then, in effect, pursuant to this bond
with the Globe Indemnity Company, if Rotundo fails in per=-
formance in any degree, the assets of you three brothers in
a ﬁersonal sense and the assets of the corporation and
partnership will stand to make any loss up to the Globe

Indemnity Company in the event of a loss. Is that right?

A Not alone, sir.
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Q As it relates to you. A I imagine that there is
indemnification made by lommetti partly.

Q Who are the other people who are in on this assist of
assets to sweeten up the Rotundo bond? A I believe they
are some relations of Mr. Rotundo.

Q Well, now, who are they? You know, so you might as
well tell us. A I know one of them - Mr. Carmen DiFranco,
his nephew.

Q All right. Who else? A And I believe it's his
sister and brother-in-law; 1 don't recall the‘name.

Q And his sister and brotﬁer~in-law. A I believe
that's who they are. I'm not sure of that. Plus, Mr. Jones,
the fact that Rotundo's-personal statement is involved here
at all times. |

Q We understand that. And if Mr. Rotundo and all these
other people dontt pay, you pay. Isnt't that right? You and
your brothers and your corporation an& your partneﬁship, all
their assets are pledged to this loss; isn't that right?

A . Jointly, sir. |

Q The answer is, "Yes, jointly," is that right? . A Yes.

Only in the performance of the contract.

Q We understand. And that contraét is for ho& much a
year - $153,000 a year for three years? A I believe
that!'s correct.

Q So that you have lived up to your commitment to
Rotundo that if he bid against you and was successful, you
would assist him in acquiring the Hoboken contract? A Will
you state that again, Mr. Senator?

Q So you have lived up‘to your commitment to Rotundo

that in the eventvhé bid the Hoboken contract and was
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successful, you would help him get the bond and the contract?
A Mr. Senator, at the time of the bid bond we would assist
if necessary. Now it came to the conclusion after, that the
Globe Indemnity requested that we go on the bond. There was
no commitment at that time; the commitment with the company,
we signed an indemnification on the bond because they asked
us.

Q Well now, you told Anthony Rotundo that if he bid
tand he needed some help on the bordyou would give it to him;
isn't that right? A I agreed to assist if necessary.

He was supposed to go on his own.

Q It became necessary, didn't it? A It became
necessary, but he was to-- .

Q And because it became necessary, you gave him
jointly with your brothers and through your corporate and
partnership devices you gave him the assistance that was
necessary, didn't you? A We assisted.

Q It's very simple. Yes, you did, didn't you? 1Isn't
‘that right? A Assistance as indemnitors with others,
we did.

~Q Yes. So in effect you helped a man you were bidding
against as a result - of a prior promise to do so? Therets
nothihg hard‘about that. A I didn't underétand the’last
part of that question. .

Q (Question repeated by stenographer). =~ A You
say that I am bidding against. I had no knowledge that
Anthony Rotundo would submit a bid in Hoboken even with my
assistance. '

Q Well, then, If you didn't know that he was going to
submit a bid, what did you promiée to help him for?

- )6
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A He had to do certain things on his own to complete his bid.
1 assisted him but the completion and all the other features
necessary in the bid would have to be made by him but I didn't
know if he was going to be at City Hall and submit a bid.

He could have taken a pwoder and went to Florida.

Q He could have taken a bowder and gone to Florida,
but whether he took a powder or not, you téld him before he
bid that if necessary you would assist him in getting a bond
gwith éssets of yours. A Well, gettihg a bond and sub-
mitﬁing a. bid are two different things, Mr. Senator.

‘Q  Yes, they are, but you don't get the bid unless you
get the bond. A We assisted‘joiﬁtly on the bond and
whether he was bidding, that was his own decision to make.

Q It was his own decision to make. But you wanted him
to know before he made the decision that you were going to
help him get a bond if he required it. A I told him we
would assist if necessary.

Q O.K. So you were prepared to have one of the bidders
whom you were going to bid against to get your aid if he
required it; isn't that right? A1 hadbno knowledge
that he was a biéder at this time,

Q Did you have any knowledge about Ippolito being a
bidder? A No, sir,

Q None at all? A I assume-~

Q Did you ever offer Ippolito any money in the event
he had trbuble in getting a bond? A Did I offer
Ippolito any money?

Q Yes. Did you go to Ippolito and_say, “Listen, if
you need any help, if it's necessary 1'll be glad to help you
get a bond if you bid the Hoboken job?" A To my recol-

lection, Ipbolito never a§ked for assistance.




Q He never asked for assistance. Did you ever offer to
sub~contract or assign the job to Ippolito before the bid? |
A I beg your pardon?

Q Did you ever offer to sub-contract or assign the
contract to Ippolito? A  Which contract, sir?

Q The Hoboken‘contract. A Did I ever assign it?

Q 'Yes. Did you offer to sub-let or assign the Hoboken
céntract in the event you got it? To Ippolito? A Assignment
br subletting is not permissible under the contract.

Q It isn't, huh? A That's right.

Q You know that. A I'm &ery well aware and we
never assigned or sublet it. A

Q And you never offered to do that for Ippolito in the
event you were successful? A In a discussion with Ippolito
all types .of exchanges were made,‘both parties, and to me it was
a very amusing meeting and confusing.

Q Well now, letfs get down to, apart from the fact that
it was amﬁsing to you éﬁd confusing to Ippolito - let's gét
~down to whether or not, amid‘all the amusement and coﬁfﬁsion,
you offered in the event that you were permitted to be the
successful bidder ~ that you offered to assign, sublet, or in
some manner turn over the job to Ippolito. Now, did you or
didn't you do that? A In the course of the discussion,

Mr. Jones, as I said before, there were all types of exchanges
made, but I had no knowledge of who was bidd;ng Hoboken, how
many bldders were going to be there, or what prices.

Q You didn't answer the question, however. A I believe
I did, sir.

Q Well, I don't believe you did. A Can I hear it

again? - 1,8




Q All right. 1I'1ll repeat it. During the course of your
discussion with Ippolito the day before the contract was to be
bid in Hoboken, did you offer to the Ippolitos the proposition
that if you were permitted to be the successful bidder you
would assign, sublet, or otherwise turn over to them the Hoboken
contract at a price. Now I'm going to stick with this.

A I believe I answered your question. Tﬁere were offers made
both ways. I made offers to him and he made offers to me, and
3it was very amusing. |

Q That!'s fine. We'll come to his offers to you next.

I want your offer to him. Did you do that? A In the
discussion there may have been offers made verbally with no
intention or not knowing the fact of who was bidding in
Hoboken and not knowing any bids.

Q Well, did you do that now? A In the discussion
all types of offers were made. |

Q Did you do that? A They were made.

Q In other words, you did. A In a discussion.

Q O.K. That's what I wanted to hear you say. You did.
A But you've got to understand, Mr. Sznator--

Q I understand there was amusement and confusion.

A' To me it was very amusing and being in a position to
confuse the Ippolitos, we discussed exchanges of jobs, we
discussed labor, and I told Mr. Ippolito, the two Ippolitos,
at that time that 1: they got the Hoboken contract all their
men in other jobs would be unionized and it would cost them
twelve, fifteen, or twenty thousand dollars more, and there
were all typeé of discussion. No arrangements were made at
any time énd there wés no knowledge by either’party of the

bids or who was bidding in Hoboken.
L9
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Q O.K. We are down now to the solid fact that you did
offer him an arrangement in the event that you were the
successful bidder. Now, what offer did he make to you? You
said there were offers back and forth. What was his offer to
you? A Well, as I stated before, there were contracts
both ways passed along, and during the discussion there may
have been a dozen Jjobs discussed.

Q All right, Did he make any offers? A I believe
he did.

Q If you believe he did and if ﬁe made them to you, will
yéu-now tell the Committee about the offers that he made?

A As 1 said before, Mr. Joﬁes, there was exchanges by both
parties but there were no arrangements made.

Q Now, I repeat the question: What is_tﬁe-offer that
the Ippolitos made to you with respect to the Hoboken contract?
A Well, you are using the word "offer," Mr. Senator. In the
discussion, words relating to his contracts of Maywood and
South Hackensack were discussed'- whether it was an offer,
and there was no intention of my accepting any offer, and
I believe it worked in reverse that there was no intention
of any offers the other way.

Q I'm going to repeat the question. A I answered.
what he offered.

Q What did he offer? A Well, what you say
offered.

Q What do you say? Tell me what he said to you =--

A Well, it was a discussion, Mr. Jones.» We discussed all
types of Jjobs; we discussed the Associetion; we discussed

labor; and in the discussion he mentioned his two contracts

50



of Maywood and South Hackensack, and I mentioned several
contracts of mine, but there were no offers, no arrangements,
no fixing. ' ;

Q Nothing like that? A Absolutely not, sir.

Q Well, now, tell me what he made mention of in connecti on §
with the towns he had? A He made mention of Maywood and
South Hackensack. i

Q What did he say? A I don't recall the exact

wording. .

Q Well, tell us to the best of your recollection what he
said? A It's a very hafd question for me to answer. I
don't recall the exact wording of what he said.

| Q Well, to the best of your recollection now, you tell
us. A To the best of my recollection, he stated that he
would give me those contracts.

Q He said that he would give you South Hackensack and
Maywood? . A Right.

| Q And he would give them to you for what? A Well,
that's the part I'm not clear on. I imagine what he meant, é
if he didn't say it in those words, was that I wouldn't bid
Hoboken. But he had no Rnowledge either, I believe, who was .
bidding Hoboken. |

Q In other words, your recollection is that he said f
to you, "I will give you the towns of Maywood and South
Hackensack if you won't bid Hoboken," ié-that_it? A More
or less in those words, always bearing in mind that neither
of us knew how many and who was bidding Hoboken.

Q Neither of you knew whether either of you were
going to bid the job? A I certainly didn't know he was
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bidding - 1 assumed he was - and I didn't know who else was
going to bid.

Q O.K. Now, that!'s what he offered to do. Did you
make any offer in connection with some towns as to what you
would do? A Again 1 state, Mr. Senator, that ali of this
was done in a very Jjokingly and amusing fashion, trading back
and forth.

Q You'!ve made that abundantly clear. As a mattep of
fact, I'm beginning to laugh myself.  The point 1 want you
to get to is, whether it was amusing and confusing or not,

I want to know what was said. Now, what did you say? A 1
‘believe there was a discussion on th of our Jjobs which expired
in nine months - East Paterson and New Milford. At that time
there were discussions but there were no offers, there was

no fixing, there was no arranging,-Mr. Senator.

Q O.K. But you did say - What were the two towns
you made mention of that were expiring? A East Paterson
and New Milford.

Q All right. Now, what did you say about East Patersqﬁ'
and New Milford to Ippolito? A I may have said to
Ippolito, "How would you like to have those two jobs?" or he
would say, "How would you like Maywood?™ or I would Say,

"How would you like to have Paterson?"’or how would you like
to have some other town. There was discussion of all types
of jobs, including other matters.

Q You said to him, "How would like to have New Milford
and East Paterson?" Right? A 1 may have, yes.

Q And when you said to him, "How would you like to have
East Patérson and New Milford?" was that for the purpose of

having him withdraw or not bid in connection with Hoboken?
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A It was definitely not, sir.

Q It was not. A There was no intention of anyone
withdrawing and there was never a statement made that he should
withdraw; we never asked him to withdraw and we never asked
him what he intended to bid?

Q All right. Now, if it wasn't in connection with
Hoboken, which you have already said it was not in connection
with, then what was it in connection with? Why were you
Pffering him South Hackensack =~ or why were you offering him
New Mil ford and East Paterson if it wasn't in connection with
Hoboken? What was it in connection with? A As I said
before, there were no offers., It was a discussion of "How
would like to have this job?" or "How would you like to have
that job?" And that's the Way it went on.

Q That's the way it went on, but what was it in con-
nection witn? A Just general discussion, Mr. Senator.

Q  Just a general discussion. What was the objective of
the meeting? To have a general discussion? A I believe
1 answered that before, Mr. Senator. The objectiwve of the
meeting was that I wanted to know why the Ippolitofs were so
antagonistic and bitter toward Iomettits, th theyhdid not
bid all jobs but Jjust wait for jobs thét Iommetti is performing
instead of bidding all jobs, and.we had a discussion of equip-
ment and all majors of the business.,

Q And Hoboken as a specific job was never discussed?

A We discussed Hoboken,- 1 made mention of that before -
as one of the jobs under discussion. There were no arrange-
ments or no fixes, Mr. Senatorf

Q O.X. But you did diécuss the forthcoming Hoboken
bid for the next day then, isnft that right? A I believe

we were‘bpth aware that the bidding was the next day at that
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time,

Q You mean, you really think that you both knew that
the next day you would have a bid in Hoboken. A I
believe that that was aware to both of us.

Q And beyond being aware of {t, however, it never
rose to the level of a conversation between you two, did it?
A Mr. Senator, I will state again that I never asked
Ippolito to do anything with reference to Hoboken, as to‘
bidding or not, or as to what his bids were, or whether he
intended to bid; we had no discussion relating to the bidding,
the aciual submission of bids in Hobokén°

Q Did ybu ask Ippolito ==~ incidentally, who was there
with you at this time, at this discussion? A I believe
the two Ippolito's, Joseph, Vinnie and myself, and I don'i
know if both of my brothers were there for the whole meeting
but they were there part of the time or maybe all df the time.
I don't know. But I run the discussion ==

Q Chester was there? A == I ran most of the
discussion with Vincent and Joseph.

Q And Chester was there and Tony was there?
A 1 believe they was both there at certain timés, if not all
the time.

Q And during that whole‘period of time, neither you nor
Tony nor Chester ever asked the Ippolito’s to come to any
decision or to make any -- give you any idea of what they
would do in Hoboken. Is that right? That's what you said.
A To my knowledge, we have never asked Ippolito to do
anything in reference to Hoboken, whether he was bidding or

his bid.
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Q O.H. And 1 assume that you never said to him,
under any circumstances, that if you lost this Hoboken contract
that you would lose $30,000 a year. A I beg your
pardon? If who lost what? ’

QA I assume that yoﬁ never said to the Ippolito's, you,
Tony or Chester, that if you lost the Hoboken contract you
would lose $30,000 a year. Youlnever said that? A I would
lose or they would lose?

Q  You would. | A That if I lost it?

Q That's right. A I would Iose_$30,000? Get
that question clear again. What ydu're saying, Mr. Jones, is ==

Q I'm saying, did you ever say that if you lost the
Hoboken contract you would lose $30,000 a year? Did you say it,
did Chester say it, or did Tony say it? A Well,
that could be very possible that if we lost the contract in
Hoboken it would be a loss.

Q Did you say it? A I think it's only
natural that if we lostbthe contract we would lose.

Q All right. So then, you did say it? A Not
specifically, I don't recall,

Q Not specifically. A No. I don't recall the
$30,000 figure.

Q You don't recall Chester or Tony saying anything to
that effect? A I don't recall it at all in the
discussion but it is very possible, Mr. Senator.

Q You don't recall it but it's possible.

A Yes., Anything could be possible in this discussion,
Q I see. I'm beginning to think so myself. Now, let

me ask you this: Did you offer to take any of the Ippolito's
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over to East Paterson? A Was this the night of
the meeting? the disﬁussion that we had?

Q YeS. During this discussion did you offer to take
them over to East Paterson? A Not to my recollection
at this moment. |

Q Well, did Chester or Tony? A Take them to
East Paterson? |

Q Yes.' A For what reasons? Senator.

Q To look over the town and the contraét and to arrange
for aSsignment, subletting or turning over? A Not
to my knowledge.

Q Not to your knowledge. Is that also true of Chester
and Tony? A I believe so., I don't recall but anything
is possiﬁle in this discussion. _

Q All right., Did you offer to let them take over ==
did you offer to do fhe same for them in New Milford?

A The same answer.

Q The same answer, Anything is possible.

A Anything and everything was discussed, Mr. Senator.

Q So that you do not then deny these statements were
made, you say that these statements and any other statements
were possible., Is that true? A Anything was
possible in this discussion énd I bear out again that there
was no arrangements made to fix or otherwise arrange the
Hoboken contract.

Q Well, let me ask you this: Did you offer to
assign, sublet, or turn over the Hoboken job to the Ippolito's

for $15,000, if they would let you take the Hoboken bid for
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'$200,000? A Mr. Senator, what guarantee did I have
that Ivrés going to get the contract in Hoboken for two-twenty?

Q  You answer that. A I don't know who's bidding
this contract. It's very amusing right here that I should
offer people work where I don't even have a contract and 1
have no intentions -- it looks very gloomy to me that I was
going to get any contract.

Q All right. Now, just answer the question, a very
'simple question. A Anything may have happened during
this discussion, Mr. Jones, but I don't recall any specific
offers, as you put them, "offers:" There was discussions of
all types. |

Q Right. You said that before. But now the question
is - now, remember, we've got one question that you haven't
answered and I want you to keep that record, if you can; don't
add to it. Did you offer to assign or sublet or turn over
to any of the Ippolito's the Hoboken contract for $15l,000
if they let you take the Hoboken bid for $200,000 per year.
Now, the answer to that is a simple one, yéu either did or
you didn't. A In the matter of discussion it may
have been brought out in that fashion but there was no offers,
Mr. Senator.

Q 0. K. So that your answer is that that language did
take place,in substance, in this discussion between the
Iommetti's and the Ippolito’s. A Well, I donf't
recall exactly what the discussions were to the exact point.

Q Right. But in substance == A There was

discussion on those particular contracts.
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Q So, in substance, there was language to that effect.
Right? A "In substance,” what do you mean by
"in sﬁbstance"? |

Q This fs one time when I will ask you to talk to your
Counsel, A I did ask him. He told me to ask you.

MR. KIEFER: He doesn't understand the
question, your language.

SENATOR JONES: O. K. Now, let's go back.
Let's put a ==

MR. KIEFER: Mr, Jones, may I point out,
respectfully, that it's now 1:25 and common courtesy -
there is some time when everybody goes out to lunch,
and I assume that even Senators wish to eat.

SENATOR JONES: Sémetimes we are more
interested in the truth.

MR. KIEFER: That may be, but the witness is
at your disposal.

SENATOR JONES: Let's get along.

Q Languageibetween the Ippolito's and the Iommetti's
did pass which, in effect, - as far as the Iommetti's were
concerned, they did offer to assign, to sublet or to turn
over to the Ippolito's for $15,,000 the Hoboken contract if
they let the Iommetti's take the Hoboken bid for $200,000.
Now, can you answer that yes or no? A I say again,
Mr. Jones, ﬁhat there was no offers. There was discussion
back and forth, and all types of discussion. And I will
state again that there was no arrangements made and there

was no fixing of the Hoboken contract, and I had no knowledge
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 of how many and who was bldding Hoboken.

Q Right, But as far as -- we'll take out the word
"offer" then. If you say it wasn't an offer, nevertheless
you used such language to the Ippolito's at the time of that
meeting. Did you not? A I don't recall, sir.
Maybe, "how would you‘like to have this job?" or something
like that. But I don't believe any particular job,which
was made both ways =--

Q No, we're talking about Hoboken now. Let's stick
with Hoboken. Was there language that suggested to the
Ippolito's that if you would take the job -~ if they would
let you take it for $200,000 you'd turn it over to them of .
assign or subcontract it to them for $15L, 0007 A I don't
believe there was any assignment or subcontracting; to my
knowledge. Assignment or subcontracting - I don't --

Q All right. Then, that language wasn't used. But there
was the "turn over" language? You'd let them do the work?

A I don't recall any discﬁssion. There was discussion of
all the contracts. |

Q You don't recall whether you said that or not?

A No, not those exact words.

Q Well, what were the words, as closely as you can
come to them? A I don't recall them. There was
discussion, £hat's all.

Q There was a discussion about that, A There
wasn't discussion only on particular contracts, there was
discussion that went on on other matte:s alsoy as I said
before, the Association, unions, trucks, and so forth; and

there was no offers and there was no arrangements,

59



T SREer s

5

T

%‘I} G IGE R At

SENATOR JONES: All right. We'll take a recess
now until 2:15 and you will come back to the stand,

Mr., Iommetti.

(Recess for lunch)
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(AFTERNOON SESSION)

POMPEDO IOMMETTI, resumes the stand.,
BY SENATOR JONES:

Q Mr. Iommetti, in this conversation between the Iometti's
- you and your brothers - and the Ippolito's, did you ever
point out to them that it would cost them $30,000 if they didn't
take your contracts in East Paterson and New Milford? A If
;here was a $30,000 loss to who?

Q To them. A If'they didn't take--

Q If they didn't take your proffer of the New Milford and

East Paterson contract, that they would be losing $30,000 a

year. A I don't recall this discussion.,
Q You con't recall making that statement? A No, sir.
Q Did Chester make it or Tony make it? A Not to

my recollection.

Q Not to your recollection. Now, incidentally, did you
say or did Tony or Chester say on the Hoboken bid that all
deals were off if Stamato bid the Hoboken contract?

A Mr. Senator, I stated before, there was no dealé° There was
no arrangements, no fixing, regardless of Stamato or énybo@r
else. |

Q O.K. So then you did not say that if Stamato bids,
all deals are off? A In the course of the discussion
anything and everything could have been said, Mr. Senator.
But I don't recall those exact words.,

Q Well now, in effect you are telling me that that was
said, but -- - A 1 didn't say it was said.

Q -- this is a part of "amusing and confusi ng," isn't it?
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A It was very amusing and confusing and I did not say that

the statement was made.

Q You don't say it was made. A I don't say "no" and
I don't say "yes." It could have been made, the statement or
any other statements or discussions. There was no offers and there
was no arrangements or no fixing, Mr. Senator.

Q Well, did you in the course of your discussidns with
fhem, that is the Ippolito's and the Iommetti's.-- I will with-
draw that. Did they ask you what'guarantee you could make in
connection with East Paterson and New Milford? A I don't
recall any guarantees that were made or any guarantees of any
nature.

- Q And that is also true of Chester and also true of Tony?
A Yes, I believe so. |

Q Now, when we talk about guarantees, were there any
personal guarantees proférred by you or your brothers to the
Ippolito's? A I don't recall any guarantees made,

Mr. Senator, personally or otherwise.

Q Personally or otherwise. And that is also true of
Chester or Tony? A To the beét of my recollection, it is.

Q Now, when you bid the Hoboken job the first time, what
was the amount of your bid? A In the neighborhood of
$220,000 a year. |

Q How much? A $220,000 a year - 219 something.

Q $220,000 a year for three years? A 1 believe we
bid it right straight across, one, three, and five,

Q So It was a $600,000 bid that you made for Hoboken, right?

A Just a little bit short of that mark, yes.
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Q And who bid against you at the time in the first bid?
A There were several, 1 believe, Mr. Senator: Ippolito's on
the first bid, Stamato, the Roselle Company.

Q Roselle. A And I believe there was one more.

Q Malanka? A Malanka, right.

Q Now, who was the second bidder in thé first bid?
A I believe there was three contractors low. |

] Q Who were they? A I believe Stamato was low on

the one year, Ippolitc was low on the three years, and Iommetti

was low on the five years.

Q And where were you? A What do you mean, where was

I1?

| 'Q In relation tc those three low bids? You were the
highest or the next -- A On an average cost per year, we
were high. |

Q You were the highest? - A I beg your pardon. We are

talking about the low hidders?

Q Yes. A The highést of the low bidders, right.
Mr. Jones, we were low only on the five-year bracket.

Q Only in the five-year one. It was awarded at three

years so let's take it at that. At three years, the Ippolito

' bid was $462,000, right? A It sounds reasonable,
yes. |

Q -- Stamato was $L63,500, right? These are all at
‘three years. A They sound correct.

Q All right. Fair enough. Now Roselle didn't bid
for three years, did he? A I don't recall. I don't

believe so now that you mention it.
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Q O.K. lommetti and Sons was $ 659,850 for three years,
right? A Who was 8507
Q $659,850 was your bid for three years, lommetti and

Sons. A It spunds reasonable,

Q And Malanka was $720,000, right? A Just a minute.
Q -- for three years? A Maybe I can get these figures

before me.

Q Go ahead. (Witness refers to papers.) You are still
o% the first bidding? |

Q I said Malanka and Sons was for $720,000 and you had
some doubt. $720,000; is that right? A Yes.,

'Q Now, in effect then Malanka was the high bidder and
you were next to high, right? . . A On which alternate?

Q Three years., Remémber, I am keeping this to threé
years. A Right. I am next to high, yes.

Q You were the high bidder on a one-year basis for
$250,000. That exceeded everybody else. A No, I wasn't.,
That is Malanka.

Q Oh, 1 beg your pardon. You were next to high bidder
on the one-year basis. You were $219,000. A I am third
high or I am third low. I am third on the one.

Q That's right. Roselle is more than you. A That's
right.

Q O.K. Now, that bid was made as a result of conferences
as I understand it between you and your brothers, right?

A Yes.
Q And it was made as a result of your general knowledge

of costs and your general understanding of what it took to

b A

DI OPERREC =  IE L U




discharge the obligations of the job, right? A DMore or less.
This discussion also included my accountant.

Q And your accountant. And you had already had experience
with the town because you had the contract for the three years
prior, right? A That's right.

Q So that the three of you came to a conclusion that in
order to run the job at a reasonable price for yourselves and
fdér the town you should make a bid of $659,850, right?

A That's right.

Q Now, that as far as you were concerned ﬁas a reasonable
and proper bid? A I think it was reasonable and it, of
course, included a profit to our company.

Q Of course, it included a profit. How much of a profit
did it include to your company? A We are right back to
the original issue on this, Mr; Senator.

Q But you are never going to avoid that with me. In other
words, that is a part of the original issue.

MR. KIEFER: Mr. Jones ---

SENATOR JONES: If he is going to take that
posiiion, I will withdraw it so that we stick to
the original --

| MR. KIEFER: May I say this, Mr. Jones: Which-

ever way the Committee rules on that one question, we
would follow then the ruling of the Committee.and
anything of a similar nature. We are not trying to
be obstructive here, but we feel there is a basic ---

SENATOR JONES: Counsel, remember this: I have-

already ruled that he has to answer and I have already
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ruled that it is pertinent and proper and I have

already ruled in behalf of the Committee. Now, we have

been all through that and there is no sense belaboring

it.:

MR. KIEFER: That's right.

THE WITNESS: Just a minute.

SENATOR JONES: He will have to stand or fall
on his position there.

THE WITNESS: Just a minute, Mr. Senator. May
I speak to Mr. Kiefer?

SENATOR JONES: All right.

(Witness consults with his counsel.)

THE WITNESS: 1 will answer your question, Mr. Jones.
Q O.K. Proceed. A In relation to our bid, of course,

the corporation had bid it, including salaries of the corporate

officials, moderat% salaries, but not including unforeseen
expenses. I believe in our bidding, we included between 10
to 20 per cent profit.

Q Between 10 to 20 per cent profit. A To the
best of my recollection. '

Q -- plus salaries to your brothers.’ A I would say
moderate salaries.

Q Moderate salaries. - A $100, $125 a week.

Q Then, as 1 undersfand it, between 10 and 20 per
cent profit and drawing of moderate salaries for you" three

brothers, the rest of this contract was all cost, is that

~right, and attributable to cost? A It would be attribut-

able to cost énd other contingencies.
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Q And what? A Other contingencies. 1 don't have

an exact breakdown.

Q You'd better tell me what you mean by other contingencies
because that is a very interesting word, that contingency
business. Now, what do you list as other contingencies when
you bid a contract? A VWe will say to the best of my
knowledge that is the cost.

Q All right. We are withdrawing this business of
contingency° A Right.

Q O.K. Now, the first bid -- A .Mr. Jones, on
these contingencies, I want to say that these contingencies
may come over a period»of three years within that profit. Iﬁ
other words, there may be other expenses - legal fees or some
other expense that may come in and that is the point --

Q Your contingencies would not relate to cost; your
contingencies would relate to reducing your profit of 10 to
20 per cent, is that right? A Yes.

Q And those contingeﬁcies as you understand them would
be legal fees - what else? A You could have increase in
dumping, increase in equipment, increase in labor. There are
many fields of increased costs relating to the garbage collection.

Q O.K. Now let me get on. You lost that first bid.
Itlwas awarded to Ippolito and you brought a suit and you were
successful in that suit, right? A We brought a suit as
a taxpayeerf the City of Hoboken and it was set aside.,

Q And it was set aside on what ground, that there was
a lack of compliance with the specifications relating to a

dumping permit, is that right?. A And others.
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Q And other things?
MR. KIEFER: And equipment.
Q And equipment. O.K. Now, the next time that you bid,
what did you bid? A $209,000.

Q And that was for what? A We bid it one, three
. and five.
P Q So you bid for the second time $627,000 for a three-
year bid, right? | A That's right.

Q And Ippolito bid $500,000. And this time Rotundo came

i s e T+ o A

in and bid for $459,000, right? A That's right.

Q Now when you bid the second time, what did you do by
way of calculating your bid that caused it to be a reduction
of the difference bétween 627 and 659, roughly? A Well,
in estimating - I don't recall the exact data on estimating -
but I assume here that we were taking less profit and perhaps
there could have been made arrangements for reduced costs on
one phase of the operation.

Q Now what did you reduce your profit to then on youf
second bid? A I don't recall.

Q You don't recall. What was the reduction in costé
that you are talking about that made you reduce it? A Well,
there is an open truck involved on the main street; Perhaps
on the second bidding we could have obtained a fellow that
picks up cardboard and reselis it and perhaps he could have
done some of that work. I don't know if that was the exact --

Q -- fact. A -- what the figures exactly came down
to, but that was considered at the time of reviéwing these

bids.
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A And after you arrived at that amount, was that then
considered a reasonable bid by you and your brothers, one
that would be reasonable to yourselves and reasonable to the
borough? A For us, it was reasonable, and that is the
amount of money we wanted to carry out the contract.

Q Now, you couldn't see any way of'doing the job any
cheaper, is that it? A Any cheaper than what we
bid?

Q Right. A There‘may be ways of doing it cheaper.
Evidently some other people are interested in doing it

cheaper. We lost it. That's the price we wanted to do the

Jjob.

Q That is what you wanted to do the job? A That's
right. |

Q Well then, there are other ways of doing the job cheaper;
is that what you are telling me? A Efficient operations

and cutting costs. Every operation - each individual

contractor makes his own costs :(on his own operation. I am only

considering mine here on my bid.
| Q _Righte Well then, you are suggesting that the job
could have been done cheaper and worked as a job as it felates
to ahother contractor, right? ‘ A I don't know how other
contractors figure. 1 am figuring my costs and if they under-
bid me, that's for them to decide.
Q 1Is it your opinion that the job can be done for

$152,000 a year? ‘ A Is it my opinion that it can be done?

Q Yes. A It is possible. I wouldn't want the job
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at that price.

Q You wouldn't want the job, but it can be done at
$152,0007 A I didn't say it can or it can't; I don't
know. |

Q You don't know. Well now, you surely don't mean that
you doh't know, do you? A i would say it can be d one.

Q It can be done. A =-- or it is up to the operation.
I don't know who is going to do it, but I wouldn't want it for
that price.

Q You know who 1is going to do it, don't you? A I
.imagine Anthony Rotundo is going to do it.

Q Anthony Rotundo is going to do it and you don't quéstion
that the job is going to be done for $152,000, do you, and
can be done and will be done, do you? A I believe the
job is $153,000.

Q I am very happy to take the correction, assuming you
are correct. | A 1 feel that Anthony Rotundo has submi tted
a bid on his own here. These figures are his own figures..

He has had experience in garbage for twenty odd years. He
is familiar with the Hoboken Jjob as foreman with me, and I
believe he has made his own decision that he can possibly do

the job for that kind of money.

Q You have confidence that he can too. A Definitely,
I have.
Q You have confidence -- A -- that he can do the

job, right.
Q -- for that amount of money. A Well, that is a

question of figﬁring and he figured his price; 1 didn't make it.
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1 am definitely sure that he could do the job, regardless of

what the money is. I don't know how he figured the job.

Q No. But you feel that he can do the job for $153,000
a year, don't you? A I would state for performance he
would be an expert in collecting garbage..

Q So that there isn't any questicn in your mind then that
this job can be done for $152,000 a year as Rotundo proposes.
You have been in the garbage business, A I don't know
what profit Mr. Rotundo has figured and I don't know what type
of operation he intends to use. I don't know if he has three
officers in his company, which I don't believe he has., He
may not have expenses that we have included in our bidding.
That is for him to decide on his bidding.

Q And yoﬁ haven't made any.investigation of that fact
at all as it relates to Rotundo and his capacity to do the job
and make a profit? A  Have I made an investigation?

Q Yes. | A 1 feel confident he has enough experience
and know-how to do the job.

Q And make a profit. A Profit - I wouldn't know
what profit he has figured or is assuming to make.

Q All right. But you have investigated it, haven't you?
A I have investigated Rotundo's operation?

Q Yes. You have investigated Rotundo's capacity to do
this job for $153,000, haven't you, you and Chester and Tony?
A By the word "capacity" do you mean éxperience? I believe'
he has experience.

Q His ability to do this job and to perform 1£ pursuant

to contract documents. A I believe that Anthony Rotundo
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will perform the contract.

Q Without default. A Without default.
Q All right. And you made an investigation of that,
didn't you? A 1 believe that he is capable of performing
this contract without default to me or risk to me or default on
i his part. It may cost him money. He may make a profit. That
I don't know.
: i Q Right. In other words, before you went any further in
connection with this job and this performance bond, you and your
% brothers made very sure in examining this job that he could perform
in accordance with contract documents, didn't you? | A We made =--
Q If you didn't, Jjust say so. A We made certain that
- Rotundo would perform according to the documents?
; Q Right. A 1 feel confident that Rotundo will
perform‘——— | | |

Q You have said that. What I want to know is: Did you

and Tony and Chester investigate his capacity and his ability

to perform pursuant to contract documents. A Excuse me.
(Witness éonsults with his counsel.)

(Witness continues) I will answer this way, Mr. Jones, that I

] ' felt confident that Mr. Rotundo had resources of his own, he

has had the experience, and I think he can perform the job.

Q Well then you did make some type of a preliminary
investigation on this point, didn't you?. A I don't know : g
if it is investigation or Jjust common knowledge 1 believe that
I had. This fel low has been with me for sevéral years.

Q You Jjust had common knowledge; is that all that you say

you had? A I know he owns trucks, I know he owns a house,
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material of that nature. I know that.

Q Do you know what the mortgage is on his house?
A I didn't have to investigate it.

Q Do you know what the mortgage is? A 1 don't know
what it is.

Q Do you know what the mortgage is on ﬁhe trucks?

A On his trucks?
L] Q Yes. A Offhand I don't know.

Q Do you know what debts he owes? A No, sir.

Q Do you know any liabilities of any kind he may have?
A His 1liabilities, I don't know.

Q You don't know anything about them. Do you know any-
thing about his assets and how much money he has in the bank?
A No, sir.

Q How much cash he has got? - A Do I know how much
cash he has got?

Q Yes. A No, sir.

Q Do you know how much accounts feceivables he has?

A Accounts receivable. He may have some from me - maybe
some private work he has. I don't know.

Q About how much? A I wouldn't know.

Q You wouldn't know., So then it is true that what you
did was to just simply out of common knowledge loaned this
man all your assets, you and your brothers and your companies,
you loaned this man all of your assets without investigation
and pledged them to the performance of this contract. A I
would say that we have not put all our assets behind this

fellow. In case of a default, Mr. Senator, whatever it cost
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the bonding company to complete is the only amount that is in

Jjeopardy, not my entire assets.

Q Well, whatever it costs to complete. Nevertheless the -- |

A -- in case of default.

Q (Continuing) -- amount of liability is $153,000 a year, ;
isn't it? A Yes. I would think on the bond it is %
$200,000. §

t  Q 1Is that what it is, $200,0007 So you have had to pledge
your assets to the extent of‘$200,000. A Not necessarily.
‘I don't figure it that way, Mr. Senator.

Q That is the condition of the bond, isnt't it? A The
bond required was $200,000, but you must assume that Rotundo's
assets and the other indemnitors: and ourselves arevonly in
debt for the amount that it cost the bonding company, not for
$200,000. | |

Q Right;‘ And if Rotundo and everybody else, beginning
yesterday? divested themselves of their various and sundry

assets, whatever they may be, your liability would be $200,000

on that bond. Is that right or wrong? A No. I wouldn't
say So.
Q You wouldn't say sa. A 1t is my opinion that the

bonding company would call someone in and perform if there is
a default and the difference in the cost, that would be what
is liable on the bond.

Q Right. And is that your theory of your liability then?‘
A Our liability in my opinion would be divided among the |
indemnitors and Rotundo himself first on the amount in excess

of his contract which is paid to complete the performance of the

Vit e e
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contract.

Q And these indemnitors - your liability is only as
good as the condition of their assets at the time you are
called upon, isn't that right? A Conditions of their
assets?

Q Right. If they haven't any money, the insurance company

is going to look to you, aren't they? A If they have no money,

t%ey would look to me.
| Q Right. So in effect then.you pledged the $200,000 bond.

You guaranteed the $200,000 bond to the Globe Indemnity Company
for Rotundo without making any investigation of his assets or
those people who were Co-indemnifors with you? A 1
wouldn't say that we are going $200,000 bond on Rotundo.
Primarily he is the'bidder and the bond is written on Anthony
Rotundo.

Q Yes. A We are indemnitors. You are drawing a
conclusion of default here.

Q I am drawing a simple conclusion which is this, that
in the event of any default -- - A In the event of default.

Q Right (Continuing) -- which hasn't taken place yet;
you have a liability which is no longer Qontingent, but direct
and fixed. A Not in the amount of $200,000.

Q Whatever the amount is as of the given time. The
full extent of the bond is $200,000, right? A Right.
1 feel that this $200,000 bond placed there would automatically
have to be covered primafily with Anthony Rotundo's statement
of assets, his other indemnitors and duréelves, |

Q You never made an investigation of his assets. What
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do you know about his assets? A 1 don't have to know

his assets, Mr. Jones. This fellow has been in business for
a number of years and as far as I am concerned he is responsible
and he can perform that contract.

Q So you pledged $200,000 of your personal asset§ and
your brothers! and your companies! or any lesser amount,without
investigation, to Rotundo because you know that he can deliver
and dispose of garbage. A 1 wouldn't say without
investigation. Thefe has bee no specific investigation.

Q There has been nb specific investigation. A But
I know the man, I have known him for a long time, and as I

said before, he has been collecting garbage for over twenty

years.

Q All right. Now let me ask you the next question. Who

was it that told you that Rotundo could not get a bond on his

‘own? A Well, when I came from getting the specifications

from City Hall, I was at the Hoboken garage and I discussed the

specifications which I had picked up with Anthony Rotundo

"who was our foreman and I told him that we were in a position

there that the specifications were changed to have Ippolito

- comply with his dumping - what he had submitted in the previous

bidding that was ruled out - and I says to him - I told him

that I don't see how I can come even close to Ibpolito's bid
and he at that time indicated to me that if 1 assisted him,
he would like to make an endeavor to present a bid to the City
of Hoboken on his own. And at that time I agreed to assist
him for gain.

Q For gain. A For me, for gain.

16 A
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Q All right. Now at that time he knew and you knew that

Ippolito's bid previously was $15/,000, right? A At that
time we did not discuss prices. 1 imagine that he was familiar-
with the previous bidding and that was his decision of whether
he'was going to bid in the final analysis all the way down.

Q O.K. But at least you both knew then that it was a
$15l,000 bid that Ippolito put in? A I think he was
Aware of the fact and so was I that the bid was 150.

Q The next question is: After having told him that you
would help him bid, which you have already testified to, who
ultimately told you that the help was necessary? Did Rotundo
call you and say "Pompeo" - or what do they call you - Pete?

A Pete.

Q "Pete, that promise of yours, I'm ready to pick
up." Did he tell you that or did the bonding company tell you
that? A To the best of my recollection, Senator, it was
a telephone call from the bondiné company.

Q The bonding company. You had talked to Falk as a
matter of fact and told him that you would stand by Rotundo and
that you wanted him to pre-qualify in this bidding, hadn't you?
A I told Mr. Falk that we would assist if necessary.

Q All right. So that Falk then called you and said
"Rotundo doesn't meet the requirements for obtaining a bid."

Is that right or wrong or what did he say if that is wrong?
A 1 don't recall what he said.

Q You don't recall what he said. A Two bid bonds

were 1ssﬁed by the Globe.

Q You don't recall his telling you in any effect that
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as far as Rotundo on his own was concerned, the Globe Indemnity

éompany would not issue him a performance bond? A The
company eventually - but I don't think Pete Falk told me.
Eventually somebody from the company - 1 don't know exactly
who - it may have even been Pete Falk - says that we would have
to go on as indemnitors and I agreed that we would.

Q All right. Now let's stop. The reason they said you would
Rave to go on as his indemnitor was because they wouldn't issue
a performance bond to him direct; isn't that right? A That
I don't know.

Q Well, if you don't know that, why did you guarantee
or agree to indemnify him for loss? | A I don't know
how the bonding company came about their decision.

Q Well, you know that they decided not to issue a bond
to Rotundo, don't you? A The bond was never denied to
my knowledge. |

Q Are you suggesting that Rotundo could have gotten a

bond on his own without your help? A I am not suggesting

anything, but it is very possible'and being that the fact that
we agreed.to assist, the company would be in a better position
if they included Iommetti anyway even if he could get it on
his own, being that the offer of indemnitor agreements were
made.

Q Are your relationships so close with Rotundo that
even if he could get a bond on his own, you would want to be
his indemnitor or guarantor in connection with the performance
of a contract of almost a half million dollars? A What

do you mean "close"? I don't get the relationship.
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Q You make me stretch for the exact numbers, which is

perfectly proper. $459,000, to be exact. Now, answer the

question. A Right. ©Now, what is the point you were trying

to make?
SENATOR JONES: Repeat the question.

(The stenographer repeats the question as follows:
"Are your relationships so close with Rotundo
that even if he could get a bond on his own, you
would want to be his indemnitor or guarantor
in connection with the performance of a contract

' of almost a half million dollars?")

SENATOR JONES: And we corrected that to be
$,59,000, so you have an exact question.

THE WITNESS: This had no relationship with
Rotundo. This was a committal that I had made to the
Globe saying that if necessary, we would indemnify.
And the Globe, I feel, assumed that it would be better
for them or for the company if they did get them if
they were needed or not. I don't know what decision -
whether the company wquld have issued on Rotundo
alone. That I have néver asked and I don't care to

ask.

Q You never asked them whether they wouldn't issue it
on Rotundo alone? A No, sir. I was asked to go on

it and I went on it.

Q You didn't make any effort to have the Globe issue the
insurance directly to Rotundo without your guarantee and
your brothers' and your companies'? A That was the
original applicetion, that he should go on his own. If not,

we would indemnify along with these other people. But how the
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company made their decision, I don't know, and if we were
necessary or not, I don't know, We were asked to go on it and
we did.

Q And within that framework of a reply, you put yourself
on an obligation, a three-year obligation, for $4459,000.
A I don't think the obligation is that amount.

Q -- $200,000 as far as the bond is concerned, right?

ﬁ. I don't believe it is $200,000 either. As far as obligations

are concerned --

Q That is the face amount of the bond. A As I said
before, the amount of the bond has no bearing on the amount of
the loss if there is a default, in my opinion.

Q In your opinion. Well now, the question then still
remains unanswered and that is that in addition to not investi-
gating the condition of Rotundo's assets and liabilities, you
now say you never investigated with the Globe Indemnity whether
or not a bénd would or could be issued to Rotundo alone. You

didn't? A I feel that the positicn that the company was in-

- it would be only to their advantage, being that the offer was

there to assist, you may as well get Iommetti in there,

Q All right. And I can understand that as a company
point of view. But I am asking you what hapbened? Didn't you
make any inquiry as to whether Rotundo could carry the bond
on his own? A I don't believe 1 did, Senator.

Q No. You just simply proffered them the assets of
your company to the performance, in efféct, of the Hoboken
contract. A It still bears down to the fact of how

much loss may be involved - may be - plus the fact, Mr. Senator,

20 A

RO R R T AR A A



e A T ALt

as I said before, we went on as indemnitors here for gain and
that gain may be in equipment sales, it may be for leasing

of our Hoboken garage; which I didn't want to be in a position
of having an empty garage and'empty trucks, and I think I
could see the light that we were going to lose the job in
view of the fact of the specification changes and I didn't
care to go anywhere near that price on a rebid. Therefore,

If I could assist Rotuhdo, I would have a gain in releasing
equipment and renting the garage.

Q Well now, didn't you at one time with Ernesﬁ or with
the Ippolito's generally make an estimate that the cost of
the Hoboken job was $169,0007? A You are getting back
to the discussion in my office.

Q Right. A All types of figures were discussed
and I would have told them it cost a million dollars to do
the job. I would have told them anything, Senator.

Q You would have told them anything. A In fact,
the discussions, I don't recail éxactly what was said, bup
anything and everything may have been said at téét discussion.

Q So that you then don't deny that you could have
estimated the job at $169,000 to Ippolito? A I don't
deny it, sir. It mayAhave been said; itvmay not have been
said. And whether it had any bearing on bidding, that I
don't know.

SENATOR JONES: O.K. Go ahead, counsel.
BY MR. GROSS: |

Q Mr. Iommetti, you mentioned before that the reason why
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you agreed to indemnify Rotundo on this bond was that you were

going to get some gain as a result. What was that gain?
A I think I>just explained the gain - sale of equipment and
the leasing of our Hoboken garage.

Q Now, yéu have subcontracted out jobs to other
individuals, other contractors. Have there been any Jjobs
in which you actually performed the work when the bid had been
awarded to some other contractof? : A I would like to
make it clear for the record, Mr; Gross, when you speak of sub-
letting or assigning, to my knowledge the only contract that
was ever assigned or sublet was the Township of Union to
Roselle. And Hoboken and other municipalities where we hire
people to work for us, we do notassign or sublet the contract.
We are in full responsibility and all obligations on the job
are ours. We have never relinquished our obligation. In fact,
on all these jobs not even one yard of garbage could be moved
without direction or payment by Iommetti. I want that clear |
for the record.

Q Do your books =--- A We have hired other people
if that is what you want to ask me.

Q Do your books and records of your corporation or firm
refer at any place to subcontract to Rotundo or to any other
individual aside from Peter Roselle and Sons on the Union
job? A You are using the word"subcontract) Mr. Gross.

Q 1 said do your books use the word "subcontract"?

A Do my books?
Q Do the books and records of your firm use the word

in description "subcontract" at any point? A That may
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be a matter of bockkeeping. But the word "subletting” or
"assignment" has never appeared or should not have appeared
in the progress of our work.

BY SENATOR JONES:

Q What about "subcontract"? A 1 beg your pardon, sir.

Q You answered him about eferything else but "subcontract."
A He has asked me about a listing in our columns of the books,
Mri Senator. There may bé a listing of subcontract, but there
has been no subcontracting or assigning to my knowledge outside
of the Union Township.

Q In other words your books call it subcontraét, but you
don't call it subcontract. A Whatever the girl in the
office wants to put on top is O.K. with me as long as the
records are clear.

Q Whatever who? A The bookkeeper in the office
or the girl or whoever is preparing these books. If they want
to call a heading something that they are familiar with or
to the best of their knowledge'that's what it might be=- 1
wduld never consider it such.

Q And you would never correct it as such? A 1
beg your pardon. |

Q You would never correct it as such? | A I would if it
was brought to my attention, I believe.

Q You would if it was brought to your attention?

A Yes. This is just a matter of bookkeeping. There is no
agreements here relating to subcontract or assigning. This is
a heading'of bookkeeping, Mr. Senator.

Q Well, let's not argue about that. In any event, you
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heard Chester say that you are in charge of the books and that

you are the fellow that knows all about the books, didn't you?
A When you talk about knowing all about the books, Mr. Senator,

you have to understand that no officer knows every minute detail

of a book. When you have people making entries and making

reports and so forth, I don't think it is reasonable to request

any officer to know in minute detail every item. I am familiar

with 8ur business and our reéords.

Q And you don't think it is reasonable to have it called

to your attention that your books under your supervision and
under your control es president or as a secretary or as a
treasurer of your verious business associations - you don't
tﬁink it is reasonatle for this Committee to call to your
attention that your bcoks say "subcontract™? | A Now,
you may call it toc my attention, Mr. Senator. I didn't call
it "subcontract." A Lookkeeping personnel may héve called
it "subcontract." I have never called it "subcontract."

It may be in our bocks; I szid that.

BY MR. GROSS:

Q Mr. Iommetti, during 1956, '57, and '58 in the Hoboken
job, who paid the payroll? . A When you say "Who paid the

payroll" we have a payroll in the Paramus garage which is paid

by Iommetti.

Q Who paid the payroll feor the drivers and for the pick-

up men on the actual route in the Hoboken job, 1956 through

19587 A Some of them have been paid by Anthony Rotundo

and some of them have been paid by Iommetti through the Paramus
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garage whenever they needed it. When they needed assistance
and trucks and labor, they were-sent from the Paramus garage.
Q Do you have your unemployment compensation and social
security records for the drivers and pick-up men on the Hoboken
job, 1956 through 19587 A I don't think our records
would distinguish where they worked.
Q Do you have records of any employees who worked for
you, that is, the Iommetti's, from 1956 through 1958 for |
members or men who were working on the Hcboken job? |
A As I say, Mr. Gross, there is no stipulation of where they
worked.
Q Do you have any record of any man who actually was
working on the Hoboken job? AA All my men at some time
or other may have worked in Hoboken. ¥
Q During 1956 through 19587 A .During that phréeéyear period
every one of them may have been at some time or other in Hoboken.
Q But some of those payrolls‘you say have been paid by
‘Rotundo? A That's right.
Q ‘Was he expected to pay payroll out of $118,000 in 19587
A Was he éxpected to pay payroll out of it? He is supposed .
to pay a certain amount and I would state fdr the record here
that $118,000 does not represent the cost of the Hoboken contract.
BY SENATOR JONES: |
Q Cost to whom? A To us.
Q Well now, as long as &ou are looking for difficulties,
we might as well pursue them. Yoﬁ had nine men employed to

do the three towns or four {owns that Chester testified to in

i i
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Bergen County; isn't that right? There was Little Ferry, as

I recollect, East Paterson -- A Yes, nine men, but
not limited to ---

Q Those four towns, as I recall it, took nine men. One
was an open-dump truck. A 1 beg your pardon.

Q One of them was an open-dump truck. There were eight | 1
men involved with the Pack-A types and one man on an open dump.
A 'Which contracts are you talking about?

Q -- doing the Bergen County contracts. A There is
no open trucks, Senator.

Q No open trucks.

SENATOR JONES: I think a more orderly way to
do this is to await Mr. Rotundo's being called to
the stand. You will have to stand on your testimony
as you have given it.

THE WITNESS: Are you through with me?

SENATOR JONES: Not yet.

THE WITNESS: Oh, I'm sorry.

Q You say that the Hoboken job cost you more than $118,000
per year that you paid to Rotundo. Do you mean that you paid
Rotundo more than $118,000 a year? A Other expenses.  The
way it appeared in the newspaper, Mr. Senator, it showed that
Iommetti made an exorbitant profit. You have dumping expenses
and you have other expenses, not necessarily to Rotundo.

Q Not necessarily to Rotundo? A There may be
equipment advantages to Rotundo besides monetary.

Q Equipmeni advances? A Advantages.

Q Now, what equipment advantages would there be?

A Well, he had three trucks, I believe, that we sold Rotundo
| 26 A | o



some time ago and there was arrangements made for payment of
these trucks and I believe he paid about half and he got the
gain of half of the cost of those trucks.
 SENATOR JONES: Mr. Kiefer, I think that ii is
only fair for me to tell you that Mr. Ibmmetti's
testimony impels the necessity as far as I am concerned
and the conclusion as far as I am concerned that you
had better produce all of the checks of the corporation,
all caéh payments of the corporation, cancelled checks ---

MR. KIEFER: What is this?

SENATOR JONES: I want for all of the business
enterprises including Chester, Tony, and Pompeo,
personal and corporate and business association, all
of their cancelled checks. I want all of their cash
paymentsAbeginning with the Hoboken contract in 1956
and I want all of the payroll records and I want all
of his payments to unemployment compensation and
social security. I want all of his payroll record$ 
to workmen's compensation, DTI, femporary disability as
well. And on that note he will be excused at this
time from the witness stand. Yes, Mr. Kiefer.’

! MR. KIEFER: Just so we have some clarity, I notice
you said all business enterprises. 1 assume by this
! you mean the partnership and M. Iommetti and Sons, Inc.
SENATOR JONES: Right.
MR. KIEFER: And their personal relating to
the Hoboken - is it Hoboken?

SENATOR JONES: No. Relating to all their jobs.
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I can't possibly do it any other way. I can't
possibly do it any other way because he insists
that he has employees that were on the Hoboken job
and on the other jobs. |

MR. KIEFER: Well, anticipating some questions
about payroll, I brought payroll records with us today.

SENATOR JONES: All right.

MR. KIEFER: I don't know whether they are complete,
however, and it might be better to do this in an
orderly way.

SENATOR JONES: Good. You know what I want.

We will excuse him at this time.
(Witness excused.)

SENATOR JONES: All right. Tony Iommetti.

H
I
‘
i
i
H
i
H
:
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TONY IOMMETT I, called as a witness, being éj
duly sworn, testified as follows: :
BY SENATOR JONES:‘

Q What is your name, sir? A Tony lommetti.

Q And where do you live? A S 9l Farview ;
Avenue, Paramus, New Jersey. . ;o

Q How long have you lived there? A Six yeafs.
Six years and three months. 7 '

\ Q And prior to that, you lived where? A East

Paterson, New Jersey.

Q .Aﬁd you were born there too, I assume?
A Yes, sir.

Q 0. K. Tony. Tony, did you attend the conference had

| between Vincent Ippolito and Joseph Ippolito, wifh your

brothers, Pompeo and Chester? A I was there,
yes.

Q VWhen did this conference take place? A It
was the night before the Hoboken bids. .

Q VWhere did it take place? A Paramus, ' 'é
New Jersey. | |

Q Where in Paramus? A At our office,

Q At your office. | A Now, was anybody else :Vg
there beside the two Ippolito's and you three brothers? o
A I don't remember, I don't think so. ' %'ff

Q Can you answer that better than that? Think about |
it. Was there anybody else there besides the two Ippolito's
and you three brothers? A As far as I know there

was nobody else.

Q As far as you know. HNow, were you in constant .
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attendance at the meeting? A “What do you mean
by "constant attendance"?

Q Well, you sat down and talked. A No, I didn't
sit down.,. |

Q Did you stay there from the beginning of the con-

ference, throughout the conference, and did you leave whén

the conference was over? A I don't remember.
Q You don't remember. Do you remember whether
you stayed there part of the time? . A I was there

part of the time.

Q What caused you to leave the conference?
A I don't remember..

Q Well, telllus what was said at the conference,

That's an easy question. A There was a lot said,
I don't remember,

Q Well, let's start off. The only way you can make a
lot a little is to start at the beginning, A I don't
know how it started. I don't remember how it started.

Q Now, let's reduce a lot to a little. Start off,

Did the Ippolito's come in and what was said? Let's start
right from the beginning.‘ A I don't remember what
was said at the beginning. I don't remezmber,

Q You don't remembef what was said at the beginning,
How long did the conference last? - A I don't know.

Q Well, how many minutes or hours passed before you
remember something of the conference? since you don't
recollect what happened at the beginning. A Weil,

I remember a discussion about names of different towns, things
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like that.

Q All right. Good. What towns were mentioned?

A East Paterson, New Milford, Hoboken, Weehawken, and
several others. I don't remember them all,

Q You don't remember anymore than those towns? but:
several others were mentioned. A There was a lot
of stuff mentioned. |

Q A lot of stuff mentioned, a lot of towns mentioned,
b#it these are the only towns you remember? A 1
think Maywood and South Hackensack were also ==

Q Maywood znd South Hackensack. What other towns?

A I don't remember.

Q Well, let's start off with your list, What did they
say about East‘Paterson? That's the first town you made
mention of, Wwhat did tﬁey say about East Paterson?

A What did who say?

Q Anybody. Yoﬁ were there. I wasn't, A I heard
that -- |

Q Who said the first thing about East Paterson?

A I don't remember,

Q You don't remember. Who said the last thing about
East Paterson? A I don't remembef that either,

Q Well, who said anything about East Paterson?

A I heard something about East Paterson and New Milford
had nine months to run. I heard that.

Q You heard that. And what else did you hear about
Fast Paterson and New Milford having nine months to run,

A I don't know. I wasn't paying attention to the conversation,
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Q You weren’t paying attention, A That'fs rigﬁto
Q Is that all you heard and is that all you know about

the conversation relating to East Paterson and New Milford?

A I don'i know.
Q You don't know. You don't know whether thatts all

you know. A I don't know nothing.
Q  You don't know nothing? A Well, I don't

remember anything. |

? Q You don't remember anything. Well, let's move along.

What about Hoboken? What did you hear being said about

Hoboken? A I don't know.
C You don't know. Well, who said anything about Hoboken?

A Well, my brothers, Pete and the Ippolito's
C  Your brother Pete and who else? A I don't

remember Chester., I remember Pete and Ippolito in a discussion.
G All right. Now, what did Pete say? A I don't

remember,
Q You don't remember what Pete said. That's Pompeo.

A Right. |
Q Well, what did Ippolito say? A I don't know,
Q You don't know. And that covers everything you know

about what they said about the Hoboken situation. Right?

A I don't remember anything. |
2 You don't remember anything. So that represents

all you know about the Hoboken situation as it relates to

the conversation that you were in on. A That's all

I know.

Q That's all you know., What about Weehawken? You
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said that Weehawken was mentioned, What did you hear them say
.about Weehawken? and who said it? A I don't
remember who said anything.
Q You don't remember who said anything. Well, now, what
did they say? A I don't know. | ﬁ
Q You don’t remember who said it; now tell us what | ;
whoever you donft remember said. A I don't know, :
Q You don?’t know., So that'!s all you know about the
Waehawken situation, A I don’t know.
Q You don't know. Is that right? . A I don't
knowo
Q Well, now, wﬁat about Maywood? Who talked about
'Maywood? A I don't know that'eithero
Q | Well, did Pete say anything about Maywood? Pompeo?
A I don't remember. |

Q You don't remember. Did Chet say anything?

A I don't know,
Q I'm sure you didn’t, did you? A No.
Q What did the Ippolito's say? A I don't remember.

Q You don't remember., Did théy say anything?

A I heard them talking. I don't remember what they said.
Q So that?s all you know about Maywood. Right?

A I don't know,

Q You don’t know. How about South Hackensack., Who
mentioned South Hackensack? A I donft remember.
Q Well, was it Pompeo or Chester, or yourself?

A I don't know,
Q You don‘t know, Was it any of the Ippolito?s?
A I don“t_knowo
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Q You don’t know, Do you recall what was said, even

though you don't remember who said it? A I don't
remember,

Q You don't remember. Well, what else do you remember
about that coﬁversation? Forgetting these towns, what else
was said? A I don't know, |

Q You don't know. In other words, you don't know what
?lse was said about anything. A I don®t remember,

I wasn't interested in the discussion.

Q You werenft interested. A Nd; I wasn't.

Q And you don't have any recollection, then, of any
other conversations.in connection with anything else, Is that
right? A I don't know what you mean by "anything
else."”

Q Well, now, look, Tony. You were there. This much
you've said. As a matter of fact that's about all you've
"said, Now, what I want to know is; - and since you don't
remember anything else that I've asked you in connection
with the specific towns, I now ask you do you remember
-any other conversations, other than the ones you've already
testified to, and if you do, what were they about?

A I don't remember.any conversations.,
Q You don't remember any conversations.
Q Do you keep the‘books of these corporations?

A I'm familiar with them, yes,

Q You are familiar with them? A Yes.
Q Which books are you familiar with? A Most

of them.,
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Q ost of them. What do you do in this business

association? VWhat work is assigned to you? A There's
no work assigned to me.

Q You don't get any work at all? A I don't --

(Witness confers with Counsel)

Q VWhat do you do? A I'm more acquainted
with the office and the building.

Q Building what? A Building sales.,

MR. KIEFER: Billing.

Q Oh, billing. I beg your pardon. You mean that you
see to it that people get charged? A Yes.

Q Incidentally, you'havé private scavenger work which is .
different from public scavenger work., What's the total income
that you get from private scavenger work and how many accounts
do you have? I ask you this question because you know all
about billiﬁg. A Well, that's a pretty difficult
question to enswer. I can't remember all the accounts at
this moment.

Q You can't remember all the accounts. A And
we don't separaté it. It's all in the garbage collection.

Q Well, do you know how much the total income is?

A Total income? -

Q From the privafe work, A Offhand I don't
know, |

Q Offhand you don’t.know. You don't have any rough
idea of how much you take in in a year on the private accounts.
A Offhand, no.

Q Well, now, you do billing for the cofpbration and .you

do office work., What else do you do? A " Well, I work
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in the shop also.

Q What does that mean? A Mechanic work,
parts, selling parts. |

Q Anything else? A Anything that has
to be done., If no one's around, I'll try to do it.

Q Did you ever have any discussions with Iommetti, other
than this night before the Hoboken contract, Tony?

MR. KIEFER: You mean lommetti?
SENATOR JONES: I beg your pardon; lppolito.
A Repeat the question. |

Q Did you have any conversations or conferences with
theilppolito's, all of them or part of them, or one of them,
prior to March 17th? A I don't think so.

Q You don't think so. A No,

Q You never had any occasion to discuss anything with
them prior to that date? A I may have spoken to
Vincent Ippolito on othér matters, not pertaining to
garbage collection.

Q Not pertaining to garbage collection. Now, you're
sure of that? , A I think so. I'm not sure.

‘Q 0. K. Have you told us evérything you know, now,
about the meeting between the Ippolito's and the Iommetti's?
A I don't remember,

Q So you told us everything you remember. And you
had no other relationships with the Ippolito's prior to that
date in connection with the Hoboken contract? : A I
don't think so.

Q Did you have anything to do with getting the Rotundo

bond? Did you have anything to do with that at all?
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(Witness confers with Counsel)
A Well, in the sense of signing the indemnity, yes.

Q You signed the indemnity for the Corporation.
A And individually.

Q@ And for the individuals., Other than that, nothing?
A I don't remember anything.

Q Did you make any arrangements with Rotundo about

indemnifying him? A I don't think so.

i

Q Well, wﬁy do you say you don't think so? either
~you did or you didn't. A I don't remember. I don't
think so. | |

\ Q You don't remember, you don't think so. Did you have

'any discussions with any of the officials in Hoboken about

the Rotundo bond or about the Hoboken contract? A No, sir.
Q Not at all? A No.
Q You're sure of that. A I don't know the officials

in Hoboken. I never saw them.

Q O. K. Now, did you have anything to do with
"estimating the cost of the Hoboken contract? A I don't
.think so.

Q You don't think so. You had nothing to do with -~
well, let me ask you this: How long have you known Rotundo?
A Oh, four or five years.

Q Four or five years. And he has been running the
Hoboken job - he ran the Hoboken job for the three years

that you had the contract. Right? A He was
foreman on the job, yes}

Q He was foreman. A He ran the job,
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Q He ran the job. Your trucks or his trucks?
A You're asking me, during the contract?

Q Yes. During the three years. During '56 to '59,
A Both.

Q Both. Whose name was on the trucks? A Some
had ours and some had ours with his name as "owned and operated."

Q Now, you mean that some of the trucks had "Iommetti
& Sons, owned and operated by Rotundo"? A I think
soh

Q You saw these trucks? A I think so.

Q Are you, as an officé man, in charge of the various
reporfs that you have to make to the various departments of
government? Do you take care of Social Security and
Unemploymeﬁt Compensation, Workmen's Compensation, etc.?

A  The accountant takes care of that.

Q The accountant does thataA In other words, you know
nothing about that? A Well, the actual forms
I know nothing aboﬁt, no.

SENATOR.JONES: You will be excused from
the witness stand at this time. We will take a

recess for ten minutes.

(Recess) _ ﬂ §
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(After recess) : f

MARTTIN COONEY, called as a witness, !

being duly sworn, testified as follows:

BY SENATOR JONES: .
| Q What is your name, sir? A Martin Cooney.

Q And where do you live? A 18 Elmwood Road

in Cedar Grove, New Jersey.

t Q And by whom are you employed? A The Royal
Globe Group. |

Q Where are you located? A 91 South Harrison
- Street, East Orange.
| Q And what is your employment capacity with the Royal
Globe Group? A Superintendent of the Bond Department.

Q ASuﬁerintendent of the Bond Department?

A That's right.

Q And how long have you been Superintendent of the
Bond Department? A It will be 2 years the 16th
of April.

Q Have you had any conversations with any of the
Iommetti's in connection with the issuance of a bond to
Anthony Rotundo, et al? A Yes, we did.

Q All right. Now, when did you have your first
~conversation with the Iommetti's, and which one?

A Well, the first conversation was with our State Agent,
whose name was mentioned before, Pete Falk,

Q As your State Agent, is he a direct employee or
is he an Iinsurance broker? A He's a direct

emﬁloyee. He handles all of our agents in the Hackensack
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Q O.K. A That's the story there. I got

the call from Pete, either Jack Tell or myself got it, =
Jack is my Assistant - that they wanted to bid the Hoboken
job;'

Q That Rotundo wanted to bid it. A Rotﬁndo
wanted to bid.

Q Now, what was the date of that call, if you recall?
A Well, it was one day last week. It was Wednesday, I
believe; Wednesday or Thursday of last week, A few days'
Eefore the bid. ;

Q Well, the bid was March the 18th.> A The 18th.
That's right. Well, it was the week before that on either
Wednesday or Thursday.

Q Well, a week before March 18th would be March the 1lth.
And what would the date.be of Wednesday or Thursday?

A The 13th, I guess.

Q Roughly around the 12th or 13th? A That
would be about right.

Q So that on March 12th or 13th you received this
call indicating that Rotundo wanted to bid the Hoboken job.
A That's correct.

Q Now, what was the nature of the representation
made to you? as best you can recall, A Well, as I
say, I got the call over the phone that Rotundo wanted to
bid and Pete had gone into the thing, had the experience of
Rotundo, etc.; that he had been lommetti's foreman on this
Hoboken Jjob the previous three years, and he wanted to bid
the job under his own name. The first thing we ask for is
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a statement, in addition to experience, etc. So, they told
me they would get the statement. When they did get it, Pete
read it to me over the phone.

Q Now, this is your employee Falk, A That's
right.

Q  Remember that Pompeo was sometimes called "Pete" ~=
A Yes.

Q -=- and you better be careful about not involving
jPompeo when he's nét to be involved. A Right.

Q So, Falk - call him Falk - called you over the phone,
when? A That's right. That would have been, I'd
say, the next day or the day after; right in that area; the
same week; by Friday.

Q Right. A And he said, "I have a statement -

Rotunda,"

and read it to me over the phone. I said, "What's
the approximate bid?" and he said, "Well, it will be under
$200,000." We never want to know the exact bid; we just don't
want it in surety bildding. So; in reading the statement I
said, "There's not enough there. We can't go along on that,"
| Q All right. So you told your employee Falk, then,
as soon as he submitted the Rotundo statement,‘that you
couldn't give him the bond. A That's right.
Not without outside indemnities.

Q Not without outside indemnities. Now, what did Falk
tell you the Rotundo assets. were, on the phone?
A Well, we haVe a copy of it here.

Q Good. May I have it? A Sure.,

Q In other words, what he told you over the phone was

later borne out by the filing of a pre-qualifying bid?
b1 A
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| A That's right. In other words, the statement Pete read to
me - Falk read to me over the phone iIs the same as this one
here,
SENATOR JON=S: All right. We will have ihis
marked.

(Statement received in evidence and marked "Exhibit 5.")

Q Now, Falk read this over the phone to you on about
the 13th, or so, == ' A Yes,

i Q -= and this statement indicates that he had cash

in the bank-~ $689.69; .aash on hand - $11,000; and parts and
supply inventory - $10,417.50; _prepaid expenses - $1,TLh3.4L73
trucks and equipment - market value - $2,675; real estate =-
market value - $28,000; or total assets - $76,525.66. Right?
A That's right.

Q He had liabilities: Accounts payable = $1,7h5.60;
accrued taxes, payroll, - $863.1L; mortgage payable =~ real
estate - $8,052; notes payable = auto - $1,353.60; or total
liabilities of $12,014.34. And he had a net worth of
$6l,511,.32, Is that right? A That's right.

Q That's what Falk told you over the phone.

A That's right.

Q And it didn't take you any time at all to tell
Falk that,with that statement of net worth, you could not issue
a bond to him in the amount of $200,000. Isn't that right?

A That's right.

Q Do you have a formula? A We have a formula,

Q Generally speaking? A Generally speaking,
there is a-formula, but I would say every company has their

own formula. The old generally accepted rule-of-thumb was
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always 10 per cent. 3ut If you go by 10 per cent,many times
youfre going right down the river. But there isn't any set

formula other than that general rule of 10 per cent. =1

Q But this was clearly a case which you wouldn't

entertain on its own, isn't it? A Well, I couldn't

entertain. | -l
| Q You couldn't entertain this on its own. Not for

that amouqt of contract and not for that amount of bond.. Right?

A t That's right.

AL AR o 0 bt S+

Q 'So, Falk related this fact to Rotundo? A Right.
'Q And what's the next time you heard from Falk or ,
Rotundo, or anybody else? A Well, that's when Falk 1

called back and said that ==

Q When did he call back? A I believe the
same day.
Q All right. A And he discussed it with Rotundo

and said, "How would it be if we could get the indemnity of
the Iommetti's?™ Well, We've been writing lommetti in
various capacities for quite a few years. We haven't been
their sole bonding company. We used to be until we lost Jﬁ
“the casualty account -and those things do happen. So, with |
that, there was no question at all., I said, "Certainly, we
would entertain it right away."

Q In other words, as soon as the Iommetti's were
prepared to pledge their assets, personal, corporate and
businesswise; partnershipwise, that plus Rotundo, you would
then have no question about being willing to issue a bond
and you so told Rotundo, or you so told Falk who told Rotundo =--

A That's right.
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Q -~ and lommetti? A I imagine that's right too.

Q Now, did Rotundd submit a pre-qualifying bond with
you, a pre-qualifying bid or estimate with you?

A Well, the only estimate, as I say, was the one I got from
Pete, or Falk, where the thing would run under $200,000,

Q Now, what I'm curious about is that your first statement
from Anthony Rotundo showed a net worth of $6l,000. That was
;he balance sheet as of February 28th, 1959, which was a balanqe
sheet about two weeks before the application was made.,

A About that.

Q Now, how do you account for the fact that he had by
his pre-qualification bid -=- how do you account for the fact
that he claimed $86,390 as a net worth? A I just
saw this when you put it over before. This is the first time
I have seen this}one. This was the one I referred to,

Q All right. Well, how do you account for that one?

A Of course, there's é difference in date = December 31, 1959 =
158, I imagine he meant., There's an incréase in equipment in

the one here, about $3,000 over this one. Here the equipment

was about $3,000 higher than on this later statement. The

cash position on this one is a little better than on the

Febfuary one. ‘

Q Well, now, Is it your practice to take == for bonding
purposes, is it your practice to take a pre-qualification or
a qualification dating back as far as December, 19597
A December, 1958,

Q Or December, 19587 December 3ist of $587

| Lh A
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A Well, we don't ==
Q This says '59. A Yeah, that's what it says.
It probably was a mistake., But we don't get this. This is

not ours,

Q Who gets this? A I imagine that goes to
the city.
Q The city. A That'®s right.

Q So that ‘then, as it relates to what he showed you he
bwned as a matter of net worth, as of February 28, 1959, was
$22,000 less than what he showed the City he owned as a matter
of pre-qualifying to bid the job. Is that right?

A According to the statement.
Q According to the statement. Did you have any other

conversations with Falk or the lommetti's in connection with

this? : A No, As I say, as far as we were concerned,

as a bonding company, having known the Iommetti’s for many
years and having a complete folder on them, with their
indemnity we had no compunction whatever about writing a bond
for Rotundo. |

Q Well, now, who else did you put on this bond,
beside Iommetti and beside Rotundo? A Besides
Iommetti and Rotunda? Carmine DiFrénco, who is a nephew of
Rotundo.

Q Did he submit a personal statement? A Yes,
I have that too. ‘

Q May we have that? _ A Sure, All
of these.

Q Give us all the pertinent statements of whoever was

on this bond with you. A Here i1s the DiFranco's here.
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Then we have the personal statements of the sister and brother-

in-law of Mr. Rotundo. That's this one here., Of course, we

also héve the statements of the partnership, the corporation -

Q We want them all. A And we have the
general indemnity agreement.

Q We want that. A Which these all support,

Q Will you please turn them to get them marked.

A Will they be returned to us? |
' Q Yes, that's why I want to get them marked so that
you will know What you have given us and so that I m& return
them to you.
(Papers received in evidence and
marked "Exhibits Nos. 5 to 18"inclusive.)

Q Now, did Rotundo ever inquire of you or, to your
knowledge, did he ever inquire of Falk what the assets were
" of the various other people who went Rotundo's bond?

A Did Mr. Rotundo? No.,

Q No, Iémmettio A Did Iommetti ask that?

Q Any of the Iommetti's, A No, he never
asked me‘that° None of them did.

Q None of them. A No,

Q Did they ask Falk? do you know? A I don't
believe so. Now, that 1 dén't Kknow.

Q You don't believe so, A I can't answer
that,

Q 1 understand. But Falk isn't here today. It may
be necessary to call him, The point that I want to get
settled, as far as you can settle it, is this: There was no

investigation, as far as the Iommetti's were concerned, of

16 A
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these other co-obligors on the bond, was there? A That
I wouldn't know, sir. 1 don't ihink SO. |
Q You don't think so; you don't know. A Right.
Q As far as you were concerned you had ample security.
A We had Iommetti. That's what we wanted, period. So
far as the other§ were concerned, they were incidental to us.
Always glad to get it.
i Q Well, did you ask for them? You didn't ask for them.,
A Well, at first, they brought iﬁ these other indemnitors =-
Q Right. A And even at that, it wasn't
eﬁough.
Q Well, how much did the other indemnitors édd?
A Well, very little in the way of liquid assets, which is
what we look for,
Q Right. | A So, even with that, I couldn't
do it and, as I say, the Iommetti's were the only ones that
I would acéept 25 indemnitors on the bond.
Q So, except for the Iommetti's loaning their credit
to the Rotundo's, no bonds would have issued to Rotundo at
the time of his application or any time thereafter. Right?
A That's Correci°
SENATOR JONES: Thank you, and that's all,
All right. You're excused Mr. Cooney. And thank
you, Mr., Flaherty. Certainly, it would only be
fair to say - and I think I can speak for the
Committee = that, as it relates to your Issuing
this insurance on the basis of obtaining security

for the issuance of a bond, I see nothing improper,
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so far as 1 can see, at all,
All right. The next witness.
MR. GROSS: Vincent Ippolito.
VINCENT I PPOLITDO, calledvas a witness,
being duly sworn, testified as follows:

BY SENATOR JONES:

Q What is your name? A Vincent Ippolito.

Q Where do you live? A 10 Columbus Drive,
%enafly;

Q How long have you lived in Tenafly? A  Five
years,

Q Where have you lived before that? A Talman

Place, Englewood.

Q How long have you been in the garbage business?
A Since 1946,

Q How old are you? A 33.

Q Are you in the Qarbage business on youw own or are
you associated with anybody? A I'm
associated with Ippolito & Company of 10 Columbus Drive,
- Tenafly.

Q Is Ippolito & Company a corporation or a business
association? A Business association.

Q It's not incorporated under the laws of this State.
A. No.

Q Who makes up the business association?
A Ernest Ippolito, Vincent Ippolito, Joseph Ippolito and
Leo Ippolito.

Q And what Is the relationship of all those Ippolito's
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to egach other? A Leo Ippolito is a brother.

Q A brother of whom? ‘ A Of Vincent Ippolito.

Q Well, let's start with Ernest. He's the oldest,
isn't he? A | Ernest Ippolito is an uncle,

Q An uncle. Of whom? A Of Vincent Ippoiito
and Leo Ippolito. Joseph Ippolito is a son of Ernest
Ippolito.

Q O. Ko And have you all been associated in business
for these past years? A A No, One year,

Q One year. | A As partners,

Q As partners.

SENATOR JONES: Take it over, Counsel.
BY MR. GROSS:

Q Mr. Ippolito, you firm bid the Hoboken job this
year? A Yes.

Q Now, when was that first bid submitted? About when?
A On January Tthe.

Q January? A Yes, sir,

Q Mr. Ippdlito, how much was your bid on that first
pid to Hoboken? A For one year, it was $17l,000,
For three years, it was $462,000.

Q Was your firm the low bidder? A For three
years, it was, | .

Q For three years. DNow, was the contract awarded?

A Yes, it was awarded.
Q Awarded to your firm? A Ippolito & Company.
Q What happened after that? A We were

awarded the contract; we'signed the contract; and we had
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an injunction against the job by M. Iommetti & Sons.

Q In other words, there was litigation. A Yes,

- Q And what happened as the result of the litigation?

A Well, they set the contract aside and they rebid it,

Q It was rebid; And when was the rebidding?
A February 1llLth, if I'm ==

Q March 18th? A No. I know we signed the
contract February lﬁth;
' Q We are talking about the second bidding now.
A The second bid was March 18th.

Q Right. Now, were you approached or were you

contacted by any other contractor during the period from the

first bidding to the second bidding? A Yes,

Q By what contréctor? A By M, Iommetti & Sons,

Q When was that? A On March 17th.

Q On March 17th? A Yés°

Q And how were'you approached? A By phone.

Q By telephone? | Ab By telephone.

Q A call made io whom? A To me, Vincent
Ippolito. |

Q To you personally? Where were you when the call

was made to you? A - 10 Columbus Drive, Tenafly,
Q At youf home? A Yes,
Q And who calléd? A Chet Iommetti,
Q Chet Iommetti? A Yes,

Q Did he describe himself as "Chet" when you picked
up the == A Chet Iommetti. I asked him who was

it and he said, "Sanitation Equipment.”
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Q Sanitation Equipment., And what did he say?
A He wanted to talk to me, And I asked him, "What about?"
and he said, "Well, where can we meet?" And he said for me
to come down to his garage and I said to him to come down
to my house. So he said, "We'll meetvhalfwayo" And we
met in front of the Teaneck Diner on Teaneck Road in Teaneck.

Q Well, who suggested that location? A I don't
recall,

Q But he told you that he wanted to meet with you.
A Yeso, :

Q Did you ask him why? A Yes.,
BY SENATOR JONES: |

Q Did you know Chester lommetti before this? A Yes,
I did.

Q You knew that "Chet" Iommetti was Chester lIommetti?

A Yes.
Q You knew his voice? A Yes.
Q You knew who was calling you? A Yes,

Q And you made an arrangement to meet at the Teaneck

Diner. A Yes,
SENATOR JONES¢ Go ahead, Counsel.

BY MR. GROSS: |

Q Now, when you asked him why he wanted to meet with
you, did he answer? A Well, he said he just wanted
to see me, |

Q And did you go to the.Teaneék Diner as a result of
that conversation? A Yes,

'Q All right. How soon after the phone conversation
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did you go to the diner? A About 20

minutes.

Q About 20 minutes. Now, did you walk into the diner?
A No,

Q What happened? A I was walking to
the diner and Chester lommetti called me to his car.

Q Where was the car? A The car was
parked on Teaneck Road.

Q How near the diner? A Oh, about a
hundred or two hundred footlawayo

Q And what did you do when he called you?

A I got in the car with him.
BY SENATOR JONES:
Q Was anybody else with you? A Yes.
SENATOR JONES¢ Oh, that's all right. Go
ahead.
BY MR, GROSS:
Q Did you have a conversation in the automobile?
A Yes, we did, |

Q What was the conversation? A Well, he
wanted to talk to me about if I was going to bid Hoboken.
And I said we were going to bid Hdboken° So he wanted to
make a deal with me if we stayed out of Hoboken.

Q What did he say? A  He said that
he wanted to give us East Paterson and New Milford if we
stayed out of Hoboken. And I told him, "No." Then he said,
"I'11 go better than that., I'll1 give you Saddle Brook."

And I said, "No.,"
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G Did you know that Saddle Brook was not his town?
A Yes, I did.

Q Did you say anything about that? A Yes,
Because we bid it in Saddle Brook and we went there the
night when the bids were awarded and Frank Stamato was
awarded the contract in Saddle Brook.

Q Did you ask lommetti how he could produce that town?
A He said he could give it to us if he wanted to give it to
us,

Q Was any other request made to you? A No.
Then I told him I couldn't let him know - give him an
answer on that. And I said I would have to go home aﬁd talk
it over with my uncle and my cousin Joseph.

Q Did he say anything about when you were to get
East Paterson and New Milford? A Not at that time.

Q Not at that time? A No,

Q Was there anythiﬁg else that he said at that time?
A No,

Q About how long were you in the car? A About
20 minutes to a half hour.

Q Did he discuss any other town at that time? or go
into any other subject? ' A No.

Q Was there any‘discussion about labor? anything of
that sort? A No,

Q About the Municipal Contractorstssociation?
A Not at that time..

Q In other words, the whole conversation was restricted

to his offering you New Milford, East Paterson and Saddle Brook
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in exchange for your not bidding on the Hoboken job?

A

A Yes.,

Q So then, you said, as a result, that you would call
him -=- A I would call and let him know.

Q All right. And what did you do? A Well,
I went home - I went to my uncle's house at 205 Shepard
Avenue in Teaneck.
i Q  Your uncle is Ernest Ippolito? A Ernest
Ipoolito, And I explained to him,

Q Who else was present? Any other members of your

family? A Yes, my Aunt Anna Ippolito and Joseph
Ippolito.

Q That's your cousin? | A A cousin.

Q Who is sitting in fhe back row? Av Yes,

Q What did you say? did you report the conversation
to them? A I reported the conversation and we called
Iommettf up from 205 Shepard Avenue, - Joseph and I, |

Q About what time was that? A That was about
7 o'clock, 7:30, somewhere around there,

Q And this was the evening before the bid?
A Before the bid, March 17th.

Q Right. And what did you say over the phone?
A I called Iommetti up and told him that we would like to
come down and --

Q  Which Iommetti did you speak to? A 1 spoke
to Chet Iommetti.,

Q Chet Iommetti? A Yes, that we would

lixe to come down to his office and talk to him., Then Joseph
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{ppolitq got on the phone and Joseph told him that we would
like to stoo at his office and speak to him. And he said,
"Al1l right. Come on down."

Q Was anything else said over the phone at that time?
by anyone? A No, We Jjust asked what guarantee ==
over the phone we asked what guarantee would he give us if we
took those two jobs he mentioned in the car. And he said, his

~word, he'd give us his word.

i Q What guarantee? for what? that you would get the jobs?
A We asked him what Quarantee w&uld we get for East

Paterson and New Milford,

Q The next morning. A VThe next morning, So he
decided for us to go down to his office and talk to him. So
Joseph Ippoclito got on the phone-and spoke to him too.

Q Did he mention anything about deals or rigs at that
time? A Not at that time, no.

Q And as a result of that conversation did you in fact

go to his garage? A Yes.
Q Atout what time was that? A vaout 8 or
| 8:30. |
Q Who went? A Joseph Ippolito and myself,

Vincent Ippolito.
BY SENATOR JONES:
Q Which is Joseph Ippolito? A There's two
Joseph Ippolito's here, Joseph Ippolito and Joseph Ippolito.
SENATOR JONES: A1l right. Go ahead.
BY MR. GROSS:
Q VWhen you got to.the garage - the garage on Route 177

A Route 17, Paramus,
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Q VWho was present? A Chet Iometti, Pompeo

Iommetti and Tony Iommetﬁi,

Q Was Tony lommetti present through the entire con-
versation? A Yes, he was.

Q Was Pete, that is, Pompeo.lommetti, present through
the whole conversation? A Yes.

Q And was Chestér Iommetti present through the whole
‘conversation? A Yes.

Q And;of course, you and Joseph were there. Now, what
was said? ' A Well, he said to me the same thing
he said in the car, that he'd givé us Zast Paterson and New
Milford and Saddle Brook, We asked him what guarantee would
we have if he gave us those three towns? |

Q What guarantee would you have that you would
actually get those towns? A Get those three towns.

Q If you did not bid on Hoboken, A If we did
not bid in Hoboken. |

Q I see. A He said, his word, he would give‘
us his word and he wouldn't make up - sign no papers or nothing
like that, that we could start the job the next morning
providing we stayed out of Hoboken.

Q  How did he say that he would guarantee Saddle Brook?

A He said that Stamato would give it up.

Q Stamato would give it up? A Yes,

Q  Did he say Stamato was part of this deal?

A He said Stamato would give it up;.Stamato was part of
this deal, |

Q Did he say anything else with respect to guérantees?

A No.
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BY SENATOR JONES:
Q When you say "Stamato," you mean Frank Stamato?
A Frank Stamato, on Route L6,
Q You mean Frank Stamato & Son on L6 ==
A On Route lj6 in Lodi.
Q Route 46 in Lodi. A Right.
BY MR. GROSS:
Q Did you people go there at all to make an offer to
sell your trucks? ' A No, we didn't,
Q Did you'at any time mentidn that you wanted to sell
your trucks or make it apparent to Chester Iommetti or any
of the others that you wanted to sell your trucks?
A No, we didn't.
Q Did you indicate that you were going to bid on the
Hoboken job? A Yes,
Q Did you indicate how much you were going to bid?
A No, we didn't,
Q Did they indicate what price should be bid on the
Job? A Yes, they did. |
'Q  What dlid they say about that? A They salid
the job should go at least $220,000 a‘year. |
Q Did they say anything about fixes for that amount or
deals for that amount? A No., They offered us to
do the job for $15l,000 a year - if they'd get the job, we'd
do it for that price, for $154,000 a year; and they'd bid any
price they wanted; for us to stay out of it.
Q And they would bid any price, and mentioned
specifically $220,000. A $220,000,
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Q Did they say that anyone else was going to bid on

that job? A They said that no one was going to
bid the job. |

Q They said no one else was going to -id the job.
A No. |

Q Did they say anything about Stamato bidding the job?
A Yes.b

Q What did they say about that? A They said
Stamato was not going to bid the job, that they had it arranged
with Stamato. |

Q Did they say anything about Stamato's activities on
the first bidding in Hoboken? ‘ A No, they didn't.

Q Did they say anythiﬁg about that Stamato was supposed

to have given you Saddle Brook? or made that offer to you on

the first bidding? A No. The second bidding
they did.
O What did he say? A Well, it was Pompeo

Iommetti and Chester Iommetti said that they would give us
Saddle Brook if we stayed out of Hoboken. And we asked them;
hbw could he give us Saddle Brook. He said that if he wanted
to give us Saddle Brook, we were sure to get Saddle Brook
from Stamato.

Q- Was anything said about dumps or dump permits?
A Yes, |

Q hat was said about that? A ~They said ihat if
we were awarded the contract in Hoboken - that if they were
awarded =~ ﬁo, if we were awarded the contract in Hoboken for
$15l.,000 that they would give us a dump permit for $200 a

month instead of $SOO a.month°
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Q Did they mention anything about what the expenses of
running a dump were, or why they gave dumps to any particular
people? A No, they didn't.

Q Did they say they always gave a dump permit to any
contractor who asked? A Yes, they did say that.
Unless they were bidding the job themselves, they wouldn't
give out a permit.

i Q They said they would not give é permit to anyone
when they were bidding a job? A That's right.

Q Did they mention anything about bidding in Roselle,
and, particularly, bidding against Acme Disposal and Frank
Delafonte? A Well, they did. They did
say something about that but I don't remember just what they
said.

Q You don't remember what that was? A No.

QA Did they mention anything about the inspectors in
Hoboken? A Yes,

Q | What did they mention about that? A They
éaid there were.five inspectors in Hoboken.

BY SENATOR JONES:

Q And what about the.inspectors in Hoboken. What did
they say ab&ut them? A They didn't say nothing
about == They Jjust said there were five inspectors.

BY MR. GROSS:

Q Did they say it would cost the contractors any amount
of money because of that? A Well, they said it
was costing them é lot of money to run the job in Hoboken.

Q Did they say that it cost any contractor $100,000
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because of the inspectors? A Yes, they did. They
said Frank Stamato.

Q It cost Frank Stamato that? A $100,000
because of the inspectors. o

Q Did they say anything about a shanty to be built in
Hoboken? A No. They said they own a garage in Hoboken.

Q | Did they say anything about the cost of a shanty
having gone up by $20,0007 A Yes, they did say =--

‘ Q What was that? Do you remember? A I think
their garage - it would cost ihem $20,000 to fix their garage
in Hoboken.

Q Did they say anything about what the actual cost
estimate to them was on the Hoboken job? A Yes, they
said it cost $169,000.

Q That's what the actual cost to them would be?

A That's the cost to them to do the job.
BY SENATOR JONES:

Q They told you that that's what it would cost them to
do the Jjob that they were going to bid on, that you were
going to bid on? A Yes.

Q They séid that that would be the cost to them.

A - To them.
BY MR. GROSS:

Q Did they say how much you would lose if you didn't
take the deal? A Yes, They said we would lose
$30,000 if we didn't take the deal.that they offered us.

Q Now, did you calculate how that $30,000 worked out

or was 1t explained to you? A I couldn't see
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how we would lose $30,000.

Q Did they say anything about Lippman finishing the
job in Hoboken? A Lippman?

Q Fereday & Meyer? A No,

BY SENATOR JONES:
Q What did they say about Lippman? A Huh?
SENATOR JONES: 1I'11 withdraw that.
BY MR. GROSS: |

Q Did they say anything about Assoclation activities?
A | Yes.

Q What did they say about that?

- SENATOR JONES: Now, when we talk about
"Assocliation,"” - this is important - we're talking
about the Municipal Garbage Contractors Association.
Answer the question.,
A Well, they said they belonged to the Association for the
last three and a half years.

Q Did they say they had to give up any job as a result
of joining? A Yes, they had to give up two
jobs. |

Q Which jobs? A Weehawken was one. And the
other one I don't récall. I know it was two jobs, |

Q Was it Wallington? ‘A vhat's that?

Q Was it Wallington? A I don't recall Iif it
was or not. ‘

Q Did they say why they had to give up those two jobs?
A Ygs. |

Q  Why? ‘ A . They said they had to give up
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those two Jjobs on account of the organization.

Q Was that part of the trade? A I guess it was.

Q Did they refer to those jobs,as being good jobs or
"creams™? A Yes, they were good jobs;

Q Did they refer to those Jjobs as "creams'?

A Yes.

Q Was there any discussion about Hawthorne?
Ai Yes.

Q What was that discussion?

BY SENATOR JONES: '

Q Well, did they say that the Association made them
give up bidding those two jobS? A Yes, they did.

Q That is, the Contractdrs Association., Right?

A Yes. |

Q Did they specify who,of the Association, told them
they couldn't bid? A No, they didn't.

Q But theyvtold you that the Association told them
that they couldn't bid in those two towns even though they
were prepared to bid? A That's righto
BY MR. GROSS: |

Q Did they say that the Association permitted them to
keep only the junk"? A Well, no. They said the
Association will get'more money for them - that’é the jobs
they already have; they can push up the price as they go
along, when the time comes.

Q And this was the Association policy. A Yes.

Q And it was the Association policy to assigh
particular jobs to given contractors in order to build up the
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, price? A Yes, certain jobs.

Q That's the way it was explained to you? A Yes,

Q By which Iommetti? Were both Iommetti!s ==
A Three Iommetti's, |

Q  Three lommetti's. They were all doing the talking?
A Well, two Iommetti's were doing most of the talking.
It was Chester and Peter,

Q And Anthony Iommetti, did he do any talking?
A Very little. But he was there. |

Q I see. Now, what was mentioned about the Hawthorne
Jjob? A The Hawthorne job was mentioned - that
Ernést Ippolito & Son was going to bid that job and they did
bid the job and someone else came in with a bid lower than
Ippolito & Son and took the bid. And that was brought out
that night too. |

Q Did he say anything about what he ordinarily would
charge to dump on a Hawthorne job? A Yes, he did
say. |

Q What was that? A I don't remember that.

Q Did he say anything about his price for dumping
varying, depending on how much the job was fixed for?
A Yes, he did.

Q What did he say? _ A Well, he said,
according to the jéb the4price would be so much on each jobj
the bigger the job, the more money he'd get for dumping.

Q Did he say anything about East Paterson? A Yes,

ek T e

Q What did he say about East Paterson? A  He said
that -~ well, we bid for East Paterson and Ippolito & Company, -

I think it was around November -~ the month, I'm not sure - and
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- th'ere was Iommetti, M. lommetti & Son bid it and Ippolito &
Company bid it, and we put in a bid for - I think it was %
one year and three years. We were low on the third year and *
Iommetti was awarded the contract for one year on East
Paterson.

Q Did he say anything about whether there had been an
arrangement on that job, or a deal? A Yes, he did.

Q What did he say? A He said that - I don't /

khow whether it was Chesfer Iommetti or Peter Iommetti that
was related with the Mayor in East Paterson and we could never -
no one could never take that job away from them.
Q Did he say he had that job fixed for $67,0007
A Yes, he did. | ¥
Q Did he refer at all to the Attorney General's report? |
A No.

Q Did he say, with reference to the Hoboken job ==

SENATOR JONES: Refresh his recollection.,
Q With reference to the Attorney General's report,
did he say that he made use of it at all, in bidding?
A Was that a job or == ' o ;
Q Do you remember that he showed you, if he did, the
report of the Attorney General with statistics compiled?

A Oh, yes., I remember now. A book of all the towns?

Q Well, what did he say about that? A Well,-

he had a record there of all the towns in Bergen County,
Hudson County, New Jersey, who had the town, how much they
were getting, and the year that it comes up on bid, the
year 1t expired. '

Q Per capita cost? A Yes.
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Q He .had all the statistics on all the towns =--

A On.all the towns.

Q -- in the Attorney General's report. A Yes.,
Q Did he say that he used this report? ' A Yes,
Q How did he use it? A - VWell, when a town came
up on bid he would just lodk and see what town it was = in fact,

he even pointed out the town of Maywood and he knew how much
we were getting for the town of Maywood. He showed us right
in the book that Maywood was $60,000 a yvear; and he pointed to
each town, like Fair Lawn, Dumont, and == ‘
Q Did he say that he could build up the cost in any
town by showing them that per capita cost was lower?
A | Yes.
Q. -~ in some towns than others? A Yes,
SENATOR JONES: Now, let's go back to the
Attorney General's reportc Are you all finished?
MR, GROSS: No.
SENATOR JCNES: Oh, keep going.
Q Did he say that he had copies of that report printed
up? A Yes..
BY SENATOR JONES:
Q Well, now, "he" or the Association? A The
Association. | | ‘
Q In other words, the Municipal Contractors Association
took the Attorney General's report. A Yes.,
Q What did he say they did with the report after they
had it printed up? A Well, each member of the |
organization got a copy of it.

Q And why was it sent to each member of the organization?
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‘A 1 guess they must belong to the organization.
Q No. I understend it was sent to them for that reason
~but they had it printed up and paid for, he said. Is that
right? £ Yes,

Q And what was the reason for sending the complete
report of the Attorney Ceneral to each member of the
Assocliation? Did he say? A So that they knew what
each town wés worth and what they were getting, and they knew
JLO has the job and who they can talk to; anything like that.

Q So that, in effect, he was telling you that the
Attorney General's report was being used helpfully to the
members of the Association., A Yes.

SENATORK JONES¢ I can assure you, the Attorney
General didn't mean it that way, as some of you
probably will find out.
Go aheed, Counsel.
BY MR. GROSS:

Q Did he say or did either Chester 6? Pompeo say that
Hoboken had to pay $20(,000 more for a three-year contract
than what you had bic? A Yes, he did say that,

Q He said that that's what he wanited to ==
A He said that's what he wanted to get and that's what
he was going to get if we didnft bid the job,

Q Did he say at all that he wanted Hoboken to pay
"through the nose" or io pay a legitimate price, or that
he wanted to give thzm the best deal possible? A Yes,

Q What did he sezy about that? A He said

that if we wouldn't >id Hoboken, he would get two hundred to
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two hundred and iwenty thousand dollars a year.

Q Well, did he say that would be a fair price?
A He said it would be a good price.
Q A good price for him, A To him.,

Q Did he say there was a war in the Association or

some sort of a war going on? A No, not that I recall,

Q In other words, there were arrangements and fixes
s%ill being made with the contractors? A I guess there
was, I don't recall that. |

Q Did he tell you anything about when your decision
should be made? A Yes.

Q What did he say? A He wanted the decision
made before 8 ofclock, March 18th.

BY SENATOR JONES:

Q Eight o'clock in the morning? A A, M,
BY MR. GROSS:

Q Did he tell you that you'd be throwing money away
if you didn't take this decision? A Yes, he did.

| Q Did he say that he was determined he was going.to
» make Hoboken pay? A Yes, he did,
Q Of course, he tried to get you to say yes to this
- deal. A Yes,
Q Did he refer to it as a deal or did he refer to it
as a good business arrangement? A As a deal,
Q Did he say that he wanted to let Hoboken pay through
the nose? A Yes, he did, |
Q Did he say that he would have gotten $67,000 in

East Paterson? A Yes, he did.
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vy Q Did he say anything about Roselle talking to you

about the Hoboken job? A Not about the Hoboken
job, no.
| Q About what job? A About the East Paterson
Jjob,
Q What did he say about that? A Well, when we

put the bid in for East Patefson, - the day before or that
same évening, I don't recall, I think it was the same evening
thk bid went in - Roselle came down to the house on 205 |
Shepard Avenue and wanted us to not put the bid in East
Paterson; and he said Iommetti sent them down there and
offered us $500 if we wouldn®t put the bid in to'East
Paterson.

Q What did you say to that? A We said,b"Noo"

Q In other words, Iommetti-sent Roselle down to offer
you $500 not to bid East Patérscn? A Yes.

Q Now, did he mention Rosellie ==
BY SENATOR JONES:

Q  Which Roselie? Cush? A Cush Roselle,

Q Cush? . 'A YeS,

BY MR. GROSS:

Q That®s the one connected with Peter Roselle & Sons?
A I guess so.,

Q Did he mention anything about - in this conversation
of March 17th == about Roselle saying that you should get a
Jjob? A No, he didn't,

Q Did he mention anything about Roselle telling
Iommetti that he ought to give you fellows a job? A No,
he didn't,
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SENATOR JONES: We will adjourn the hearing --

MR. ROBERT McALEVY, JR: Senator Jones, speaking
for the City of Hoboken, just before we adjourn, could
we have the record straightened out as to ;he date
Frank Stamato was the contractor in Hoboken?

SENATOR JONES: Sure.

MR. McALEVY: 1I'm here to state now that it waé
nine years ago when a contract was entered into with
Frank Stamato. The present administration, under
Mayor Frank Grogan, took office in 1953, which is
six years ago, and has had no dealings whatsoever with
Frank Stamato. =~ I make that observation because there
hag been some vague reference to the sum of $100,000
to five inspectors.

SENATOR JONES: Right. If you want that made
a part of the record at this time;, I'm gliad to let you
make it a part of the record at this time. It may be
unorthodox but you are entitled to say it at this time.

Now, will you give your name for the record?

MR. McALEVY: Robert J. McAlevy, Jr., City
Attorney, City of Hoboken.

SENATOR JONES: O, K. This hearing will be
ad journed until a further date which will be announced.
All witnesses'under subpoena will dontinue under
subpoena, and all witnesses will return on the date
that they will be advised to return by Counsel or
Clerk to the Committece.

The meeting is adjourned at this time,




